Clarence Valley Council

2025/2026 Fees and Charges



Table Of Contents

Clarence Valley Council		12
Animal Control		12
Companion Animals Act Registration Fee		. 12
Companion Animals Act Annual Permits		. 12
Companion Animals Act (section 65) Release & Detain Fees		. 13
Animal Purchases		. 13
Dangerous Dog		. 13
Surrender & Disposal Fees		. 14
Barricade & Road Sign Hire		14
Beach Permits		14
Building Relocation		14
Building/Development		14
(a) Advertising Fees		. 14
(b) Other Development Applications		. 15
(c) Development Application Referral		. 16
(d) Construction Certificates		. 16
(e) Principal Certifier Inspection Fees		. 19
(f) Review of Determination under Sections 8.2-8.5 (formerly Section 82A)		. 20
(g) Complying Development involving erection of Building		. 24
(h) Modification of Consent		. 24
(i) Building Information Certificates		. 27
(k) Additional Building Inspections		. 29
(I) Subdivision Certificate and 88B Signing Fee		. 29
(m) Miscellaneous		. 30
Archiving Fees		30
Application Fee Refunds*		31
·		
Fees for Contestable Services(i) Local Development Application Fees(a) Erection of Building Wo	rks and Demolition	33

General	 3
Local Development Application	 3
Rezoning Applications	3
Activities under Plumbing and Drainage Act 2011	3
(n) Occupation Certificates	3
Buskers Permit	
Camping in Council Parks	3
Other	3
Diggers Camp	3
Hawthorne Rodeo Park	3
Maclean Showground	3
Caravan Park, Camping Ground or Manufactured Home Estate Approval Fees	
Cemeteries	3
RSL/Remembrance Plaque Memorial Parks	3
Interment	4
Interment Activity Fees	4
Burials	4
Ash Interment - Clarence Lawn	4
Ash Interment - Maclean Lawn	4
Ash Interment - Old Grafton & Maclean Cemeteries	4
Ash Interment - Rural Cemeteries	4
Other Cemetery Fees	4
After Hours	4
Private Cemetery	4
Miscellaneous	 4
State Interment Services Levy	4
Certificates	 4
General Certificates	4
Planning Certificate under Sect 10.7(2) (formerly Sect 149(2))	4
Civil Engineering Works	4
Approval & Checking of Engineering Plans/Construction Certificate by Council	4

Bonding of Civil Works	4!
Design Assessment - Other Civil Works	4
Design Assessment - Road Design	4 [.]
Other Civil Works - Inspection	4
Roadworks - Inspections	4
Subdivision On Site Inspections	49
Water Sensitive Urban Design (WSUD)	5
Design Assessment	
Inspection Fee	5
Clarence Regional Library	5.
Commercial Recreation Use of Land	5:
Community & Function Centres	5
Yamba Library and Community Centre	
Community Halls	
JT Pavilion: Main Pavilion; Chatsworth Hall; Iluka Community Hall	
Community Hire	
Wooli St Community Hall - Yamba	
·	
All Other Halls	
Community Hire	
Commercial/Private Hire	
All Halls and Facilities	
Construction Activity Permits on Public Land	58
Transactional/Banking Fees	58
Document Services	58
Laminating	50
Photocopying	59
Coloured Paper	
White Paper (Colour Copy)	
White Paper Only	
Plan Printing	
•	

Drainage Diagrams	59
Engineering Application & Inspection of Works	59
Environmental Fees	60
Essential Fire Safety Measures	60
Event Services	60
Application Fee	60
Filming In Council Area	61
Portable Seating/Goal Posts	61
Portable Stage Hire	61
Street Stall Fees	61
Waste Removal	61
Fingerboard Advertising/Directional Signs	61
Footpath Construction	62
Golf Courses	62
Grafton Regional Gallery	63
Exhibition entry fees	63
Other fees	63
Venue hire	63
Hawkers Licence	64
Impounding Fees	65
Information	66
Floodplain	66
GIPA	66
Property	66
Public Health – General	67
Public Health – Public Swimming Pools and Spa Pools	67
Public Health – Skin Penetration Premises	67
Public Health - Cooling Water or Warm Water Systems	67

Public Health – Fixed Food Premises (includes commercial or home-based)	68
Water Recreation Structure (Jetty, Pontoon & Boat Ramp) on Council land	68
Kerb & Guttering	68
Land & Reserve Charges	68
Legal Costs	
Responses to subpoenas & other legal requests	
Other	
Libraries - Local	
Grafton Library - Room Hire	70
Libraries - All	
Photocopying & Printing	
Other Fees	
Map & Document Sales	
GIS Maps	
Other	
Biosecurity Act	
Biosecurity Act	
Local Government Act - Overgrown Land	
On-Site Sewage Management	
Outdoor Dining and/or use fee for structures/decks over car spaces/public areas	
Parks & Buildings	
Bonds	
Council Keys	
Public Use of Council Managed Land (Temp Licence)	74
Weddings	
Commercial Operations on adjacent land	
Private Operations on adjacent land	
Commercial Purposes	
Circus/Carnival/Events	

Rates & Annual Charges	75
Recreational Parks & Reserves	75
Recycle/Compost Bins	76
Regional Airport	76
Road Openings	77
Excavation In/Across Roads and Road Shoulders	77
Saleyards	
Sandon to Wooli Nursery	
Plant Sales	
Sandwich Board Signs/Merchandising Displays	79
Signs	
Industrial Estate Signs	
South Grafton Group Sign	
Street Banner Poles	
Sporting Complexes	80
Grafton	
Hawthorne Rodeo Park	80
Maclean	80
Maclean Sports Centre	80
Yamba	
Yamba Sports Complex	
Sporting Grounds/Fields	
All	
Brooms Head Oval	
Brushgrove Oval	
Coutts Crossing	
McIntosh Park	
Wajard Park	
Grafton	
Barnier Park	84

Fisher Park/Ellem Oval	8
Hawthorne Park	8
McKittrick Park	8
Rushforth Park	8
Westward Park	8
Illarwill Sportsfields	8
Iluka Sportsfields	8
Lawrence	8
Lawrence Cricket Ground	8
Maclean	8
Maclean Showground Oval	8
Wherret Park	8
Other	8
Skateparks	8
South Grafton	8
JJ Lawrence Fields	8
Tucabia	8
Victoria Park	8
Ulmarra	8
Small Park	8
Wooli Sportsground	8
Yamba	
Wooloweyah Sportsfield	8
Yamba Oval	8
Yamba Sports Complex	8
Swimming Pools	89
General	8
Maclean & Yamba Pools	
Clarence Regional Aquatic Centre	
Glenreagh Pool	
Maclean Pool	
Mauican Fuu	

Yamba Pool	92
Temporary Food Stall (TFS) and Mobile Food Vehicle (MFV)	92
Temporary Road Closure	93
Tennis & Squash Courts	93
Coutts Crossing	93
Dundurrabin	93
Glenreagh	93
lluka	93
Kangaroo Creek	94
Minnie Water	94
Ulmarra	94
Yamba	94
Application to Clear Native Tree	94
Waste Disposal	95
Domestic Waste Management	95
Commercial Waste Charges	95
Commercial Waste Management Fees	95
Environmental Learning Facility (ELF) Hire Charge	95
Asbestos Kits	96
Baryulgil	96
Copmanhurst	96
Glenreagh	97
Grafton	97
Grafton Regional Landfill	98
Iluka	
Maclean	
Minnie Water	
Tyringham	
Water & Sewer	103
Liquid Trade Waste (LTW)	
Liquid Trade Waste (LTW)	

Sewer Connection	106
Sewer Junction	107
Water Connection Fees	107
Water Supply Fees	109



Pricing Policy

Categories of Pricing

- U User Pays Council pricing reflects the nature of service and costs.
- R Regulatory The price is set by Council for a goods/service which Council has a regulatory right or obligation to provide.
- S Statutory The price charged for this goods/service is a statutory charge set by government regulation.

Goods & services Tax (GST)

The following schedule of fees & charges has been prepared using the most current GST information. Fees & charges with GST included are shown where appropriate.

- Y Taxable Fee or Charge is subject to GST
- Non-Taxable Fee or Charge is either GST Free under Division 38 of the GST Act or the fee or charge has been deemed to be Exempt from GST.

Note: All prices quoted are GST inclusive unless otherwise stated.

Hardship Provision

The General Manager may refer a request to waive a fee or charge to Council for their decision.

Commercially Sensitive Fees & Charges

In accordance with Clause 201 (4) of the Local Government (General) Regulation 2005 certain Fees & Charges (as marked) have had the amount omitted from public exhibition so as not to confer a commercial advantage on a competitor of the council.

Clarence Valley Council

Animal Control

Companion Animals Act Registration Fee

Dog - Registration Fee (by 12 weeks or when sold if earlier than 12 wk)	Companion Animal Fees	\$78.00	S	N
Dog - Additional Fee (dog not desexed by 6 months)	Companion Animal Fees	\$184.00	S	N
Dog - Registration Combined Fee (for not desexing dog by 6 months)	Companion Animal Fees	\$262.00	S	N
Dog - Registration (by eligible pensioner)	Companion Animal Fees	\$34.00	S	N
Dog - Desexed (sold/transferred from pound/shelter or rehoming Organisation)	Companion Animal Fees	\$0.00	S	N
Dog - Registration (not recommended)	Companion Animal Fees	\$78.00	S	N
Dog - Registration (not recommended eligible pensioner)	Companion Animal Fees	\$34.00	S	N
Dog - Registration (recognised breeder)	Companion Animal Fees	\$78.00	S	N
Dog - Working	Companion Animal Fees	\$0.00	S	N
Dog - Service of the State	Companion Animal Fees	\$0.00	S	N
Assistance Animal	Companion Animal Fees	\$0.00	S	N
Cat - Registration Fee (by 12 weeks or when sold if earlier than 12 wk)	Companion Animal Fees	\$68.00	S	N
Cat - Registration (eligible pensioner)	Companion Animal Fees	\$34.00	S	N
Cat – Desexed (sold/transferred from pound/shelter or rehoming Organisation)	Companion Animal Fees	\$0.00	S	N
Cat – Registration (not recommended)	Companion Animal Fees	\$68.00	S	N
Cat – Registration (not recommended – eligible pensioner)	Companion Animal Fees	\$34.00	S	N
Cat – Registration (recognised breeder)	Companion Animal Fees	\$68.00	S	N
Registration late fee	Companion Animal Fees	\$0.00	S	N
Microchipping: 1st Animal	Companion Animal Fees	\$51.15	R	Υ
Microchipping: Community Microchipping Days	Companion Animal Fees	\$30.00	R	Υ
Microchipping: Thereafter	Companion Animal Fees	\$30.00	R	Υ

Companion Animals Act Annual Permits

Cat not desexed by four months age	Animal Control	\$96.00	S	N
------------------------------------	----------------	---------	---	---

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Companion Animals Act Annual Permits [continued]				
Dangerous dog	Animal Control	\$230.00	S	N
Restricted dog	Animal Control	\$230.00	S	N
Permit late fee	Animal Control	\$0.00	S	N
Companion Animals Act (section 65) Release & Detain Fees				
Sustenance Charge – per day (cat)	Companion Animal Fees	\$25.05	R	N
Sustenance Charge – per day (dog/other animal)	Companion Animal Fees	\$35.15	R	N
Release of a dog/cat/animal upon its first detention plus daily sustenance charge	Companion Animal Fees	\$95.20	R	N
Release of a dog/cat/animal that has been detained in a particular area on a second or subsequent occasion within a period of six (6) months plus daily sustenance charge	Companion Animal Fees	\$155.00	R	N
Animal Purchases				
Sale of cat (including microchip, desexing & vaccinations)	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$350.00	U	Υ
Sale of cat (no work)	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$100.00	U	Υ
Sale of cat (including vaccinations only)	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$180.00	U	Υ
Sale of dog (no work)	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$200.00	U	Υ
Sale of dog/puppy (under 10kg, including desexing & vaccinations)	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$400.00	U	Υ
Sale of dog (over 20kg, including desexing & vaccinations)	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$550.00	U	Υ
Sale of cardboard cat cages	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$15.00	U	Υ
Dangerous Dog				
Dangerous Dog Collar (Large – 65cm)	Animal Control	\$75.20	U	Υ
Dangerous Dog Collar (Medium – 55cm)	Animal Control	\$68.55	U	Υ
Dangerous Dog Collar (Small – 45cm)	Animal Control	\$57.15	U	Υ
Dangerous Dog Signs	Animal Control	\$80.00	U	Υ

Name Category Venz 25/26 Fee Amount (ext. cist) Category Animal Control \$200.00 R N Animal Control \$200.00 R N Animal Control \$25.00 R N Barricade & Road Sign Hire Salon Salon Salon Salon Category Category Category Category Category Category Category Category Category Animal Control \$20.00 R N Animal Control \$25.00 R N N Animal Control \$25.00 R N N Animal Control \$25.00 R N N Barricade & Road Sign Hire Salon R N Date Half Year Salon R N Beach Permits Salon R N N N Beach Permits Salon R N N N N Date Half Year (Agarayar) - Dure (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Beach Permits Salon R N N N N N N Date Half Year (Aga					
Surrender / Disposal of Cats Surrender / Disposal of Cats Surrender / Disposal of Dogs – behavioural assessment passed/Dangerous or menacing (intention or order)/Sick Animal Control S25.00 R N Surrender of Pups and Kittens (<12 weeks old) Surrender of Dog – Council unable to rehome. Failed behavioural assessment. Not dangerous/Menacing (order or intention)/Sick Barricade & Road Sign Hire Bond to be paid on Application per Barricade or Sign (replacement cost) Hire Fee per Barricade/Sign – per day Beach Permits Per Annum (July – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Done month sticker Building Relocation Transport of (Relocation of Building) Bond for Damage to Council Roads Bond for Damag	Name	Category	Amount		GST
Surrender / Disposal of Cats Surrender / Disposal of Cats Surrender / Disposal of Dogs – behavioural assessment passed/Dangerous or menacing (intention or order)/Sick Animal Control S25.00 R N Surrender of Pups and Kittens (<12 weeks old) Surrender of Dog – Council unable to rehome. Failed behavioural assessment. Not dangerous/Menacing (order or intention)/Sick Barricade & Road Sign Hire Bond to be paid on Application per Barricade or Sign (replacement cost) Hire Fee per Barricade/Sign – per day Beach Permits Per Annum (July – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Done month sticker Building Relocation Transport of (Relocation of Building) Bond for Damage to Council Roads Bond for Damag					
Surrender / Disposal of Dogs – behavioural assessment passed//Dangerous or menacing (intention or order)/Sick Surrender of Dogs – Council unable to rehome. Failed behavioural assessment. Not dangerous/Menacing (order or intention)/Sick Barricade & Road Sign Hire Bond to be paid on Application per Barricade or Sign (replacement cost) Hire Fee per Barricade/Sign – per day Beach Permits Per Annum (July – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) One month sticker Building Relocation Transport of (Relocation of Building) Bond for Damage to Council Roads Bond for Damage to Road Sign Hire National State and Sutter – Per Square Metre (m2) of Frontage Building/Development (a) Advertising Fees Notification for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, by Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, by Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, by Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, by Applications including designated development, Modificatio	Surrender & Disposal Fees				
Surrender of Pups and Kittens (<12 weeks old) Surrender of Dog – Council unable to rehome. Failed behavioural assessment. Not dangerous/Menacing (order or intention)/Sick Barricade & Road Sign Hire Bond to be paid on Application per Barricade or Sign (replacement cost) Hire Fee per Barricade/Sign – per day Beach Permits Per Annum (July – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (June –	Surrender / Disposal of Cats	Animal Control	\$200.00	R	N
Surrender of Dog - Council unable to rehome. Failed behavioural assessment. Not dangerous/Menacing (order or intention)/Sick. Barricade & Road Sign Hire Bond to be paid on Application per Barricade or Sign (replacement cost) Hire Fee per Barricade/Sign - per day Barricade & Road Sign Hire Barricade & Road Sign Hire \$61.85 U N Barricade & Road Sign Hire \$12.30 U Y Beach Permits Per Annum (July - June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January - June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) De month sticker Building Relocation Transport of (Relocation of Building) Bond for Damage to Council Roads Bond for Damage to Council Roads Bond for Damage to Council Roads and Paths (See above) Building/Development (a) Advertising Fees Notification in Coveropment Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications' Planning Proposals Alvertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$281.20 U N	Surrender / Disposal of Dogs – behavioural assessment passed/Dangerous or menacing (intention or order)/Sick	Animal Control	\$120.00	R	N
Barricade & Road Sign Hire Bond to be paid on Application per Barricade or Sign (replacement cost) Hire Fee per Barricade & Road Sign Hire Hire Fee per Barricade/Sign – per day Beach Permits Per Annum (July – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Beach Permits \$100.00 R N Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Beach Permits \$50.00 R N Beach Permits \$35.00 R N Building Relocation Transport of (Relocation of Building) Bond for Damage to Council Roads Bond for Damage to Council Roads Bond for Damage to Council Roads Building Relocation Reinstatement of Roads and Paths (See above) Building Relocation At Cost U N Building/Development (a) Advertising Fees Notification for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications/ Planning Proposals Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$112.50 R N	Surrender of Pups and Kittens (<12 weeks old)	Animal Control	\$25.00	R	N
Bond to be paid on Application per Barricade or Sign (replacement cost) Hire Fee per Barricade & Road Sign Hire Hire Fee per Barricade & Road Sign Hire \$12.30 U Y Beach Permits Per Annum (July – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) One month sticker Beach Permits \$50.00 R N Beach Permits \$50.00 R N Building Relocation Transport of (Relocation of Building) Bond for Damage to Council Roads Bond for Damage to Councils Footpaths Kerb and Gutter – Per Square Metre (m2) of Frontage Building Relocation Building Relocation Building Relocation Building Relocation \$436.00 U N Building Relocation At Cost U N Building/Development (a) Advertising Fees Notification for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAS, and Rezoning Applications Including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAS, DA Fees \$112.50 R N Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAS, DA Fees \$281.20 U N		Animal Control	\$300.00	R	N
Hire Fee per Barricade & Road Sign Hire \$12.30 U Y Beach Permits Per Annum (July – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Deer Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Deer Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Deer Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Deach Permits \$50.00 R N Beach Permits \$50.00 R N Beach Permits \$35.00 R N Building Relocation Transport of (Relocation of Building) Bond for Damage to Council Roads Building Relocation \$1,907.00 U N Beach Permits \$35.00 R N Building Relocation \$228.65 U N Reinstatement of Roads and Paths (See above) Building Relocation \$436.00 U N Building/Development (a) Advertising Fees Notification for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications/ Planning Proposals Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$281.20 U N	Barricade & Road Sign Hire				
Beach Permits Per Annum (July – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) One month sticker Building Relocation Transport of (Relocation of Building) Bond for Damage to Councils Footpaths Kerb and Gutter – Per Square Metre (m2) of Frontage Reinstatement of Roads and Paths (See above) Building Relocation Building Relocation \$228.65 UN N Building Relocation \$1,907.00 UN N Building Relocation \$436.00 UN N Building Relocation \$446.00 UN N Building Relocation \$410.00 UN N Building Relocation At Cost UN N Building Relocation	Bond to be paid on Application per Barricade or Sign (replacement cost)	Barricade & Road Sign Hire	\$61.85	U	N
Per Annum (July – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) Doe month sticker Beach Permits \$50.00 R N Beach Permits \$50.00 R N Beach Permits \$35.00 R N Beach Permits Beach Permits \$50.00 R N R N Beach Permits Beach Permits \$50.00 R N R N Beach Permits Building Relocation Transport of (Relocation of Building) Bond for Damage to Council Roads Building Relocation Building Relocation \$1,907.00 U N Reinstatement of Roads and Paths (See above) Building Relocation Building Relocation At Cost U N Building/Development (a) Advertising Fees Notification for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications/ Planning Proposals Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$112.50 R Na Resoning Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$281.20 U N	Hire Fee per Barricade/Sign – per day	Barricade & Road Sign Hire	\$12.30	U	Υ
Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount) One month sticker Building Relocation Transport of (Relocation of Building) Bond for Damage to Council Roads Bond for Damage to Councils Footpaths Kerb and Gutter – Per Square Metre (m2) of Frontage Building Relocation Building Relocation \$1,907.00 U N Reinstatement of Roads and Paths (See above) Building Relocation Building Relocation \$436.00 U N Reinstatement of Roads and Paths (See above) Building Relocation At Cost U N Building/Development (a) Advertising Fees Notification for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$112.50 R N Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees	Beach Permits				
One month sticker Beach Permits \$35.00 R N Building Relocation Transport of (Relocation of Building) Bond for Damage to Council Roads Bond for Damage to Councils Footpaths Kerb and Gutter – Per Square Metre (m2) of Frontage Building Relocation \$1,907.00 U N Bond for Damage to Councils Footpaths Kerb and Gutter – Per Square Metre (m2) of Frontage Building Relocation \$436.00 U N Reinstatement of Roads and Paths (See above) Building Relocation At Cost U N Building/Development (a) Advertising Fees Notification for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications/ Planning Proposals Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$281.20 U N	Per Annum (July – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount)	Beach Permits	\$100.00	R	N
Building Relocation Transport of (Relocation of Building) Bond for Damage to Council Roads Bond for Damage to Councils Footpaths Kerb and Gutter – Per Square Metre (m2) of Frontage Building Relocation Building Relocation \$1,907.00 U N Reinstatement of Roads and Paths (See above) Building Relocation \$436.00 U N Building Relocation At Cost U N Building/Development (a) Advertising Fees Notification for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$228.65 U N N N Reinstatement of Roads and Paths (See above) DA Fees \$112.50 R N Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$228.65 U N N N DA Fees \$228.65 U N N DA Fees	Per Half Year (January – June) (Note 20% Pensioner discount)	Beach Permits	\$50.00	R	N
Transport of (Relocation of Building) Building Relocation \$228.65 U N Bond for Damage to Council Roads Building Relocation \$1,907.00 U N Bond for Damage to Councils Footpaths Kerb and Gutter – Per Square Metre (m2) of Frontage Building Relocation \$436.00 U N Reinstatement of Roads and Paths (See above) Building Relocation At Cost U N Building/Development (a) Advertising Fees Notification for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications/ Planning Proposals Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$281.20 U N	One month sticker	Beach Permits	\$35.00	R	N
Bond for Damage to Council Roads Bond for Damage to Councils Footpaths Kerb and Gutter – Per Square Metre (m2) of Frontage Building Relocation Building Relocation Standard Relocation Standard Relocation Building Relocation At Cost U N	Building Relocation				
Bond for Damage to Councils Footpaths Kerb and Gutter – Per Square Metre (m2) of Frontage Reinstatement of Roads and Paths (See above) Building Relocation At Cost U N Building Relocation At Cost U N N N N At Cost DA Fees \$112.50 R N Advertising For Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$281.20 U N N N N N N N N N N PAS Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$281.20 U N	Transport of (Relocation of Building)	Building Relocation	\$228.65	U	N
Reinstatement of Roads and Paths (See above) Building/Development (a) Advertising Fees Notification for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications/ Planning Proposals Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$112.50 R N Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$281.20 U N	Bond for Damage to Council Roads	Building Relocation	\$1,907.00	U	N
Building/Development (a) Advertising Fees Notification for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications/ Planning Proposals Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$281.20 U N	Bond for Damage to Councils Footpaths Kerb and Gutter – Per Square Metre (m2) of Frontage	Building Relocation	\$436.00	U	N
(a) Advertising Fees Notification for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications/ Planning Proposals Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$281.20 U N	Reinstatement of Roads and Paths (See above)	Building Relocation	At Cost	U	N
Notification for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, and Rezoning Applications/ Planning Proposals Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$112.50 R N Sees Sees Sees Sees Sees Sees Sees See	Building/Development				
and Rezoning Applications/ Planning Proposals Advertising for Development Applications including designated development, Modification and Review Applications, VPAs, DA Fees \$281.20 U N	(a) Advertising Fees				
		DA Fees	\$112.50	R	N
		DA Fees	\$281.20	U	N

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
inanic	Category	Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

(b) Other Development Applications

Advertising Structure and Advertisements	DA Fees	\$370.70 plus \$93.00 for each additional advertiseme nt, but only if the fee exceeds the fee payable for estimated cost of works Min. Fee excl. GST: \$370.70		N
Designated Development	DA Fees	Standard DA Fees plus \$1,197.80 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$1,197.80	S	N
Development Application Fees for Subdivision: Involving a New Road	DA Fees	\$865.00 plus \$65.00 per additional lot Min. Fee excl. GST: \$865.00	S	N

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
------	----------	--	-----------------	-----

(b) Other Development Applications [continued]

Development Application Fees for Subdivision: Involving No New Road	DA Fees	\$429.70 plus \$53.00 per additional lot Min. Fee excl. GST: \$429.70	S	N
Development Application Fees for Subdivision: Strata Subdivision	DA Fees	\$429.70 plus \$65.00 per additional lot Min. Fee excl. GST: \$429.70	S	N
Development not involving erection of a building, works, subdivision or demolition of a building or work.	DA Fees	\$370.70	S	N

(c) Development Application Referral

Integrated Development Applications: DA requiring Referral to Design Review Panel under SEPP Housing 2021 (additional fee)	DA Fees	\$3,905.15	S	N
Integrated DAs or DAs requiring concurrence: Administration Costs per referral	DA Fees	\$182.60	S	N

(d) Construction Certificates

Up to \$12,000	DA Fees	\$224.95	R	Υ
\$12,000 – \$20,000	DA Fees	\$281.20	R	Υ
\$20,001 - \$50,000	DA Fees	\$393.70	R	Υ
\$50,001 - \$100,000	DA Fees	\$674.95	R	Υ
\$100,001 - \$150,000	DA Fees	\$1,012.40	R	Υ
\$150,001 – \$200,000	DA Fees	\$1,237.35	R	Υ
\$200,001 - \$250,000	DA Fees	\$1,462.35	R	Υ

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
	Cutegory	Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

(d) Construction Certificates [continued]

\$250,001 - \$350,000	DA Fees	\$1,687.30 plus \$1.90 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the cost exceeds \$250,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$1,533.91	R	Y
\$350,001 - \$500,000	DA Fees	\$2,025 plus \$1.45 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the cost exceeds \$350,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$1,840.91	R	Y

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
	Cutegory	Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

(d) Construction Certificates [continued]

\$500,001 - \$1,000,000	DA Fees	\$2,362 plus additional \$1.15 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the cost exceeds \$500,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$2,147.27	R	Y
\$1,000,001 - \$10,000,000	DA Fees	\$2,812 plus an additional \$0.95 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the cost exceeds \$1,000,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$2,556.36	R	Y

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing	GST
· teams	Jan 3 goly	Amount	Code	55.
		(incl. GST)		

(d) Construction Certificates [continued]

Over \$10,000,000	DA Fees	\$14,623 plus an additional \$0.65 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the cost exceeds \$10,000,000 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$13,293.64	R	Y
Application to Amend Construction Certificate (Minor Amendment only)	DA Fees	\$281.20	R	Υ
Construction certificate involving performance solution (fire safety) additional charge (each)	DA Fees	\$1,125.00	R	Υ
Construction certificate involving performance solution (non-fire safety) additional charge (each)	DA Fees	\$563.00	R	Υ

(e) Principal Certifier Inspection Fees

Transfer of Principal Certifying Authority (PCA) responsibility form a private certifier to Council (in addition to inspection and Occupation Certificate Fees)	Inspection Fee	\$364.00	R	Y
Less than \$30,000 (2 inspections)	DA Fees	\$412.00	R	Υ
\$30,001 – \$100,000 (3 inspections)	DA Fees	\$618.00	R	Υ
\$100,001 – \$250,000 (5 inspections)	DA Fees	\$1,030.00	R	Υ
\$250,001 – \$500,000 (6 inspections)	DA Fees	\$1,234.00	R	Υ
\$500,001 - \$1,000,000 (7 inspections)	DA Fees	\$1,440.00	R	Υ
Greater than \$1,000,001 – per inspection	DA Fees	\$206.00	R	Υ
Dwelling Houses	DA Fees	\$1,030.00	R	Υ
Install Movable Dwelling (Other than caravan park) – per moveable dwelling plus one inspection fee	DA Fees	\$703.00	R	N
Inspection Fee where CVC not PCA – per inspection	DA Fees	\$412.00	R	Υ
Single/Additional inspection fee per hour per officer	DA Fees	\$206.00	R	Υ

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing	GST
· teams	Jan 3 goly	Amount	Code	55.
		(incl. GST)		

(f) Review of Determination under Sections 8.2-8.5 (formerly Section 82A)

Request for review of a Determination: Where DA does not involve the erection of a building the carrying out of work or the demolition of work or building	DA Fees	50% of original fee	S	N
Request for review of determination for a modification application under Section 8.2	DA Fees	50% of the fee that was payable for the modificatio n application to which review is sought	S	N
Request for review of a Determination: Where DA involves the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated value of less than \$100,000	DA Fees	\$247.15	S	N
Review of Determination on any other DA :Up to \$5,000	DA Fees	\$71.25	S	N
Review of Determination on any other DA: \$5,001 – \$250,000	DA Fees	\$111.35 plus an additional \$1.50 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$5,000 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$111.35	S	N

(f) Review of Determination under Sections 8.2-8.5 (formerly Section 82A) [continued]

Review of Determination on any other DA: \$250,001 – \$500,000	DA Fees	\$651.25 plus an additional \$0.85 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$651.25	S	N
Review of Determination on any other DA: \$500,001 – \$1,000,000	DA Fees	\$927.30 plus an additional \$0.50 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$927.30	S	N

(f) Review of Determination under Sections 8.2-8.5 (formerly Section 82A) [continued]

Review of Determination on any other DA: \$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000	DA Fees	\$1,284.65 plus an additional \$0.40 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$1,284.65	S	N
Review of Determination on any other DA: Over \$10,000,000	DA Fees	\$6,167.15 plus an additional \$0.27 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$6,167.15	S	N

(f) Review of Determination under Sections 8.2-8.5 (formerly Section 82A) [continued]

Review of decision to reject a DA (section 8.2(1)(c), EP&A Act)	DA Fees	(a) \$71.25 —if the estimated cost of the developmen t is less than \$100,000, (b) \$194.85 —if the estimated cost of the developmen t is \$100,000 or more and less than or equal to \$1,000,000, (c) \$325.05 —if the estimated cost of the developmen t is more than \$1,000,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$71.25		N
Advertising Fee - if notice of the application is required to be given under S8.2-8.5 (formerly S82A) of the Act.	DA Fees	\$807.10	R	N

	Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST	
--	------	----------	--	-----------------	-----	--

(g) Complying Development involving erection of Building

Complying Development Consultations longer than 20 minutes	DA Fees	\$206 per hour or part thereof	Y
		Min. Fee excl. GST: \$187.27	
Complying Development Certificate	DA Fees	130% of applicable combined DA/CC Fees	Y

(h) Modification of Consent

Minor Modification of development consent (section 4.55(1), EP&A Act)	DA Fees	\$92.40 (where the modificatio n is needed to fix an error, misdescription and/or miscalculat ion not being Council's responsibili ty. No fee when CVCs responsibili ty.) Min. Fee excl. GST: \$92.40	S	N
---	---------	--	---	---

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST	
	g ,	Amount	Code	
		(incl. GST)		

(h) Modification of Consent [continued]

Under Section 4.55(1A), (formerly S96(1A))	DA Fees	50% of original DA or \$839.35 whichever is less	S	N
Under Section 4.55 (2) (formerly S96(2)): If fee was less than 1 fee unit	DA Fees	50% of original fee	S	N
Under Section 4.55 (2) (S96(2)): If fee was 1 fee unit or more and does not involve erection of a building the carrying out of work or the demolition of work or building	DA Fees	50% of original fee	S	N
For dwellings with a value less than \$100,000	DA Fees	\$247.15	S	N
In the case of any other DA: Up to \$5,000	DA Fees	\$71.25	S	N
In the case of any other DA: \$5,001 – \$250,000	DA Fees	\$110.25 plus an additional \$1.50 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$110.25	S	N

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
Hume	Category	Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

(h) Modification of Consent [continued]

In the case of any other DA: \$250,001 – \$500,000	DA Fees	\$651.25 plus an additional \$0.85 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$651.25	S	N
In the case of any other DA: \$500,001 – \$1,000,000	DA Fees	\$927.30 plus an additional \$0.50 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$927.30	S	N

(h) Modification of Consent [continued]

In the case of any other DA: \$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000	DA Fees	\$1,284.65 plus an additional \$0.40 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$1,284.65	S	N
In the case of any other DA: Over \$10,000,000	DA Fees	\$6,167.15 plus an additional \$0.27 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$6,167.15	S	N

(i) Building Information Certificates

Building Information Certificates Additional Inspection	DA Fees	\$206.00	U	N

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
realite.		Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

(i) Building Information Certificates [continued]

Commercial: Not exceeding 200m2	DA Fees	\$400.00	R	N
For unauthorised works add additional fee equivalent to the normal Construction Certificate and Principal Certifier fees				
Commercial: Between 200 – 2,000m2	DA Fees	\$400.00 + 0.60c per m2 over 200m2 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$400.60	R	N
Commercial: Exceeding 2,000m2	DA Fees	\$1,600 + 8.5c per m2 over 2,000m2 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$1,600.10	R	N
Copy of Building Information Certificate	DA Fees	\$15.00	R	N
Domestic (Class 1)	DA Fees	\$400.00	R	N
For unauthorised works add additional fee equivalent to the normal Construction Certificate and Principal Certifier fees				
Domestic (Class 10)	DA Fees	\$281.00	R	N
For unauthorised works add additional fee equivalent to the normal Construction Certificate and Principal Certifier fees				
Outstanding Building Notice (Sec 735A LGA)	DA Fees	\$84.00	R	N
Outstanding Orders	DA Fees	\$84.00	R	N
Urgency Fee: Prioritisation and first inspection within 10 business days	DA Fees	\$450.00	R	N

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST	
Trume	Jacobs	Amount	Code	
		(incl. GST)		

(k) Additional Building Inspections

Special Inspection for Relocation of Building: Outside Council Area	DA Fees	\$206 plus \$4.15 per km	R	N
		Min. Fee excl. GST: \$206.00		

(I) Subdivision Certificate and 88B Signing Fee

Signing of 88B Instrument/Resubmission of S88B Instrument (submitted with Subdivision Certificate Application)	DA Fees	\$134.00	R	N
Subdivision Certificate fee (with or without S88B Instrument)	DA Fees	\$294.00 plus \$35.00 for each additional lot (\$282.70 minimum) Min. Fee excl. GST: \$294.00	R	N
Section 88B Instrument requiring execution of Council (submitted individually)	DA Fees	\$294.00	R	N
Boundary Adjustment (no additional lots)	DA Fees	\$294.00	R	N
Strata Subdivision Certificate Inspection Fee	DA Fees	\$294.00	R	N
Re-inspection fee (to conduct inspection where a condition/s not satisfied at initial inspection and further inspection required)	DA Fees	\$206.00	R	N

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee Amount	Pricing Code	GST
		(incl. GST)		

(m) Miscellaneous

Change to DA prior to determination that requires re-notification and/or re-advertising	DA Fees	Notification fee plus advertising fee if applicable	R	N
		Min. Fee excl. GST: \$112.50		
Reformatting Fee (for reformatting file names or documents for all applications and certificates)	DA Fees	\$94.00	U	N
Road Naming Application Fee	DA Fees	\$911.00	R	N
Confirmation of Commencement of Development	DA Fees	\$206.00	R	Υ
Live on Site Application	DA Fees	\$145.00	R	N
Long Service Levy (Works greater than \$250,000)	DA Fees	0.25% of the total works value	S	N
Provide Rural Road Number Plaque	DA Fees	\$56.00	R	Υ
Voluntary Planning Agreement Preparation Fee	DA Fees	\$665.00	R	N
Variation to LEP Standard >10% per variation	DA Fees	\$1,176.00	R	N
Non-refundable if a variation is assessed and not supported				
Variation to DCP greater than 10%, or variation to a Section 88B instrument (per variation), including Class 1-9 building (single/multiple dwellings, motels, caretakers residences, offices, shops, storage buildings, factories and assembly buildings)	ps DA Fees	\$764.00	R	N
Variation to DCP greater than 10%, or variation to a Section 88B instrument (per variation), for Class 10 buildings (garages, carports, pools and similar outbuildings)	DA Fees	\$412.00	R	N
Archiving Fees				

Archiving Fee (for all applications and certificates)	DA Fees	\$45.00	U	N	
---	---------	---------	---	---	--

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST	
	3 7	Amount	Code	
		(incl. GST)		

Application Fee Refunds*

*Requests for refunds outside the above criteria will only be considered by exception and will be determined by the Manager Development and Land Use Planning based on the level of notification and/or assessment undertaken on the relevant application.

And in the same of Deciment Defined Administration For (Assessment Lorenth of the same of medical laboration)	DAF	#115.00		NI
Application or Incorrect Payment Refund Administration Fee (Amounts less than the fee are not refundable)	DA Fees	\$115.00	U	N
Refund request where the application has been registered and/or referred to staff for action.	DA Fees	50% of application fee to be refunded. No refund of fees spent, eg advertising fee etc.	U	N
Refund request where application has been processed beyond being registered and/or referred to staff for action.	DA Fees	25% of application fee to be refunded. No refund of fees spent, eg advertising fee etc.	U	N
Refund request where application has been determined	DA Fees	No refund available	U	N
Refund request where application lodged in error or not required	DA Fees	100% of all fees paid	U	N
Refund request - Scanning and formatting fees	DA Fees	No refund available	U	N

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Application Fee Refunds* [continued]				
Refund request - Other associated fees – Inspection, advertising fees etc	DA Fees	Refunded in full if they have not been utilised, no refund if fully utilised, and if partially utilised then determined on merit.	U	N
Backyard Burning				
Application to burn in Residential areas	Backyard Burning	\$64.60	R	N
Compliance Cost Notice				
Sch 5 cl 12 (formerly S121CA) Compliance Cost Notice in respect of any costs or expenses relating to the preparation or serving of the notice of the intention to give an order	Order Fee	\$206 /hr (up to a maximum of \$750) Min. Fee excl. GST: \$206.00	S	N
Sch 5 cl12 Part 12 cl37 (formerly S121CA) Compliance Cost Notice in respect of any costs or expenses relating to an investigation that leads to the giving of an order	Order Fee	\$206 /hr Min. Fee	S	N

Development Advice (service is free for Social and Affordable Housing NFP*)

*'Social and Affordable Housing NFP' means a not-for-profit organisation that manages social or affordable rental housing. Free services are limited to advice related to the provision of social and affordable housing. Affordable rental housing must be managed by a registered community housing provider.

excl. GST: \$206.00

	Year 25/26		
Name Category	Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST

Development Advice (service is free for Social and Affordable Housing NFP*) [continued]

Development Application lodgement / planning portal concierge meeting (1 hour)	Provision of Advice	\$205.80	U	Υ
Single inspection fee per hour, per officer: for heritage advice	Provision of Advice	\$206.00	U	Υ
Pre-Lodgement Meeting (DMU) Fees: Written Minutes provided (not refundable): where cost of works <\$5,000,000 or subdivision without a new road	DA Fees	\$376.00	R	N
Pre-Lodgement Meeting (DMU) Fees: Written Minutes provided (not refundable): where cost of works >\$5,000,000 or subdivision with a new road	DA Fees	\$750.00	U	N
Professional / Technical Advice: Records Search (includes copies of documents)	Provision of Advice	\$206.00	U	Υ
Dwelling Eligibility/Professional Advice (per DP on same property)	Provision of Advice	\$206.00 + \$11.55 per additional lot > 1 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$187.27	U	Y
Dwelling Eligibility/Professional Advice Application Urgency Fee (within 5 business days)	DA Fees	\$118.00	U	Υ

Fees for Contestable Services(i) Local Development Application Fees(a) Erection of Building Works and Demolition

Up to \$5,000	Contestable Services	\$143.60	S	N
\$5,001 - \$50,000	Contestable Services	\$220.45 plus an additional \$3.00 for \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000), by which estimated cost exceeds \$5,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$220.45		N

Fees for Contestable Services(i) Local Development Application Fees(a) Erection of Building Works and Demolition [continued]

		•		•			-
\$50,001 – \$250,000 NOTE: Maximum fee for dwelling/house no	t exceeding \$100.000 is:	\$592.25		Contestable Services	\$458.65 plus an additional \$3.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the cost exceeds \$50,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$458.65	S	N
\$250,001 - \$500,000				Contestable Services	\$1,509.50 plus an additional \$2.34 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the cost exceeds \$250,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$1,509.50	S	N

Fees for Contestable Services(i) Local Development Application Fees(a) Erection of Building Works and Demolition [continued]

\$500,001 - \$1,000,000	Contestable Services	\$2,272.05 plus an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the cost exceeds \$500,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$2,272.05	S	N
\$1,000,001 - \$10,000,000	Contestable Services	\$3,404.20 plus an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the cost exceeds \$1,000,000. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$3,404.20	S	N

Fees for Contestable Services(i) Local Development Application Fees(a) Erection of Building Works and Demolition [continued]

Over \$10,000,000	Contestable Services	\$20,666.60 plus an additional \$1.19 for	N
		each \$1,000 (or part of	
		\$1,000) by which the	
		cost	
		\$10,000,000	
		Min. Fee	
		excl. GST: \$20,666.60	

General

Building Accreditation (Assessment of Products & Procedures for Acceptability)	General	\$231.00	R	N	
S82 Fees for Compliance Objection	General	\$659.00	R	N	

Local Development Application

Development consent compliance inspection – works required to be done to comply – per hour	Increation Eco	\$206.00	11	V
Development consent compliance inspection – works required to be done to comply – per noul	Inspection Fee	φ200.00	U	I

Rezoning Applications

Preliminary Investigation Meeting	DA Fees	\$376.00	R	N		
Pre-lodgement scoping meeting	DA Fees	\$1,687.00	R	N		
Minor amendment to DCP	DA Fees	\$3,000.00	U	N		
Site specific master plan and associated minor provisions. Proponent to provide maps to a standard required by Council.						
Medium to large scale amendment to DCP	DA Fees	\$7,000.00	U	N		
Inclusion of a new chanter or multiple provisions of an existing chanter						

		Year 25/26			
Name	Category	Amount	Pricing Code	GST	
		(incl. GST)			

Rezoning Applications [continued]

Pre Gateway Assessment - Basic: proposal has been subject to a prior pre-lodgement meeting scoping	Rezoning	\$5,880.00	R	N
Pre Gateway Assessment - Basic: no prior pre-lodgement meeting scoping	DA Fees	\$7,649.00	R	N
Post Gateway Assessment - Basic: to be paid after receipt of Gateway determination and prior to public exhibition	Rezoning	\$8,233.00	R	N
Legal drafting - Basic: to be paid prior to finalisation	Rezoning	\$1,288.00	R	N
Pre Gateway Assessment - Standard: pre-lodgment scoping meeting required (charged as additional fee)	DA Fees	\$9,562.00	R	N
Post Gateway Assessment - Standard: to be paid after receipt of Gateway determination and prior to public exhibition	DA Fees	\$10,877.00	R	N
Legal drafting - Standard: to be paid prior to finalisation	DA Fees	\$1,700.00	R	N
Pre Gateway Assessment - Complex: pre-lodgement scoping meeting required (charged as additional fee)	DA Fees	\$15,500.00	U	N
Post Gateway Assessment – Complex: to be paid after receipt of Gateway determination and prior to public exhibition	DA Fees	\$17,500.00	U	N
Legal drafting – Complex: to be paid prior to finalisation	DA Fees	\$2,000.00	U	N
Additional meeting	DA Fees	\$1,000.00	U	N
Fee – staff time – per hour (after first 40 hours of staff time)	Rezoning	\$206.00	R	N

Activities under Plumbing and Drainage Act 2011

Amendment to Sewer Plan	LGA - Sewer & Water Fees	\$123.75	R	N
Sewer Drainage Work – Application including Inspection	LGA - Sewer & Water Fees	\$206 plus \$56.00 per each additional wc Min. Fee excl. GST: \$206.00	R	N
Water Plumbing Work – Inspection (includes final inspection)	LGA - Sewer & Water Fees	\$206.00	R	N

(n) Occupation Certificates

Single dwellings	DA Fees	\$225.00	R	Υ
Units (per unit)	DA Fees	\$168.00	R	Υ
Outbuildings	DA Fees	\$116.00	R	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
(n) Occupation Certificates [continued]				
Commercial/industrial up to 200m2	DA Fees	\$225.00	R	Υ
Commercial/industrial 201m2 - 500m2	DA Fees	\$337.00	R	Υ
Commercial/industrial 501m2 - 2,000m2	DA Fees	\$563.00	R	Υ
Commercial/industrial 2,001m2 - 5,000m2	DA Fees	\$843.00	R	Υ
Commercial/industrial over 5,000m2	DA Fees	Quote Required	R	Υ
Occupation certificate involving performance solution (fire safety) additional charge (each)	DA Fees	\$1,125.00	R	Υ
Occupation certificate involving performance solution (non-fire safety) additional charge (each)	DA Fees	\$563.00	R	Υ
Buskers Permit				
Annual Fee	Buskers Permit	\$111.50	R	N
Monthly Fee	Buskers Permit	\$23.50	R	N
Camping in Council Parks				
Unpowered site – Self Contained Recreation Vehicles Only – Small Park – Max 2 people	Overnight Camping Fees	\$20.00	U	Υ
Unpowered site – Self Contained Recreation Vehicles Only – Maclean Showground - Max 2 people	Overnight Camping Fees	\$20.00	U	Υ
Unpowered site – Self Contained Recreation Vehicles Only – Not Maclean Showground - Max 2 people	Overnight Camping Fees	\$20.00	U	Υ
Other				
All other Council Parks where camping approved – per Adult per Site per Night	Overnight Camping Fees	\$12.00	U	Υ
All other Council Parks where camping approved – per Child per Site per Night	Overnight Camping Fees	\$6.00	U	Υ
All other Council Parks where camping approved – per Family per Site per Night	Overnight Camping Fees	\$35.00	U	Υ
Diggers Camp				
Diggers Camp Campground – per Adult per Site per Night	Overnight Camping Fees	\$12.00	U	Υ
Diggers Camp Campground – per Child per Site per Night	Overnight Camping Fees	\$6.00	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Hawthorne Rodeo Park				
Hawthorne Rodeo Park Per Adult per Site per Night (Non-Equestrian Sport Activity)	Overnight Camping Fees	\$12.00	U	Υ
	Overnight Camping Fees Overnight Camping Fees	\$12.00 \$6.00	U	Y Y
Per Adult per Site per Night (Non-Equestrian Sport Activity)				•

Per Adult per Site per Night		Overnight Camping Fees	\$12.00	U	Υ
Per Child per Site per Night		Overnight Camping Fees	\$6.00	U	Υ
Per Family per Site per Night		Overnight Camping Fees	\$35.00	U	Υ

Caravan Park, Camping Ground or Manufactured Home Estate Approval Fees

Installation of Manufactured Home, Relocatable Home or Associated Structure more than 1 Storey or on Flood Liable Land	Approval Fees	\$162.24	R	N
Notice of Completion of Installation/Manufactured Home (Manufactured Home in a Manufactured Home Estate or Similar)	Approval Fees	\$264.80	R	N
Renewal (3 year) for Existing Development – base fee	Approval Fees	\$288.00	R	N
Renewal (3 year) of Existing Development – per site in addition to base fee	Approval Fees	\$9.50	R	N
Notice of Completion of Istallation - Relocatable Home and/or Rigid Annex	Approval Fees	\$216.30	R	N
First 3 year Approval to Operate – base fee	Approval Fees	\$324.50	R	N
First 3 year Approval to Operate – per site in addition to base fee	Approval Fees	\$10.50	R	N
Re-issue Approval to Operate in Name of New Proprietor	Approval Fees	\$81.55	R	N

Cemeteries

RSL/Remembrance Plaque Memorial Parks

			Year 25/26		
Na	me	Category	Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST

Interment

Interment Right – All cemeteries second & subsequent interments	Cemetery Fees	\$140.40	U	N
Site Development – All cemeteries second & subsequent interments	Cemetery Fees	\$75.60	U	Υ
Interment Right - All Cemeteries first interment (burial) single or double	Cemetery Fees	\$965.25	U	N
Site Development - All Cemeteries first interment (burial) single or double	Cemetery Fees	\$519.75	U	Υ
Interment Right - Lawn Cemeteries Triple Depth, first Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$984.75	U	N
Site Development - Lawn Cemeteries Triple Depth, first Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$530.25	U	Υ
Interment Right - Lawn Cemeteries, children's section, first interment	Cemetery Fees	\$877.50	U	N
Site Development - Lawn Cemeteries, children's section, first interment	Cemetery Fees	\$472.50	U	Υ
Interment Right - Columbarium wall (lower half), single or double, first interment	Cemetery Fees	\$879.65	U	N
Site Development - Columbarium wall (lower half), single or double, first interment	Cemetery Fees	\$325.35	U	Υ
Interment Right - Columbarium wall (top half), single or double, first interment	Cemetery Fees	\$985.50	U	N
Site Development - Columbarium wall (top half), single or double, first interment	Cemetery Fees	\$364.50	U	Υ
Interment Right - Lawn Cemeteries - memorial shrub, first ash interment	Cemetery Fees	\$985.50	U	N
Site Development - Lawn Cemeteries - memorial shrub, first ash interment	Cemetery Fees	\$364.50	U	Υ
Interment Right - Clarence Lawn - rose garden	Cemetery Fees	\$985.50	U	N
Site Development - Clarence Lawn - rose garden	Cemetery Fees	\$364.50	U	Υ
Interment Right - Lawn Cemeteries - memorial garden	Cemetery Fees	\$985.50	U	N
Site Development - Lawn Cemeteries - memorial garden	Cemetery Fees	\$364.50	U	Υ
Interment Right - Rural cemeteries , columbarium wall, first interment	Cemetery Fees	\$879.65	U	N
Site Development - Rural cemeteries, columbarium wall, first interment	Cemetery Fees	\$325.35	U	Υ

Interment Activity Fees

Burials

Clarence Lawn First Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$3,870.00	U	Υ
Clarence Lawn Triple Depth First Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$4,325.00	U	Υ
Clarence Lawn Reopen	Cemetery Fees	\$3,870.00	U	Υ
Clarence Lawn Children's Section (casket (up to 1.1m)	Cemetery Fees	\$2,810.00	U	Υ

Burials [continued]

Clarence Lawn Children's Section (casket larger than 1.1m)	Cemetery Fees	\$3,245.00	U	Υ
Maclean Lawn First Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$3,870.00	U	Υ
Maclean Lawn Reopen	Cemetery Fees	\$3,870.00	U	Υ
Maclean Lawn Children's Section (casket up to 1.1m)	Cemetery Fees	\$2,810.00	U	Υ
Maclean Lawn Children's Section (casket larger than 1.1m)	Cemetery Fees	\$3,245.00	U	Υ
Grafton Cemetery First Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$3,915.00	U	Υ
Grafton Cemetery Second Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$3,915.00	U	Υ
South Grafton Cemetery First Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$3,915.00	U	Υ
South Grafton Cemetery Second Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$3,915.00	U	Υ
Maclean Cemetery First Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$3,915.00	U	Υ
Maclean Cemetery Second Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$3,915.00	U	Υ
Rural Cemeteries First Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$3,915.00	U	Υ
Rural Cemeteries Reopen	Cemetery Fees	\$3,915.00	U	Υ

Ash Interment - Clarence Lawn

Columbarium First Interment - double niche	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Columbarium Second Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Columbarium Single Niche	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Columbarium Double Ashes – double niche, one plaque	Cemetery Fees	\$3,145.00	U	Υ
Internment of ashes in lawn - new grave	Cemetery Fees	\$3,030.00	U	Υ
Internment of ashes in lawn - existing grave, no plaque	Cemetery Fees	\$2,165.00	U	Υ
Internment of ashes in lawn - existing grave, new plaque	Cemetery Fees	\$3,030.00	U	Υ
Interment of ashes memorial garden with plaque	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Memorial garden plaque only	Cemetery Fees	\$1,580.00	U	Υ
Memorial shrub – first interment	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Memorial shrub – additional interments	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Rose garden - interment	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Rose garden - interment, no rose	Cemetery Fees	\$1,580.00	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Ash Interment - Clarence Lawn [continued]				
Rose garden - rose and plaque, no ashes	Cemetery Fees	\$1,580.00	U	Υ
Rose garden - plaque only	Cemetery Fees	\$1,580.00	U	Υ
Ash Interment - Maclean Lawn				
Columbarium First Interment - double niche	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Columbarium Second Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Columbarium single niche	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Columbarium double niche - one plaque	Cemetery Fees	\$3,145.00	U	Υ
Columbarium double plaque - no niche	Cemetery Fees	\$1,580.00	U	Υ
Columbarium single plaque - no niche	Cemetery Fees	\$1,515.00	U	Υ
Interment of ashes in lawn - new grave	Cemetery Fees	\$3,030.00	U	Υ
Interment of ashes in lawn – existing grave, no plaque	Cemetery Fees	\$2,165.00	U	Υ
Interment of ashes in lawn – existing grave, new plaque	Cemetery Fees	\$3,030.00	U	Υ
Interment of ashes memorial garden with plaque	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Memorial garden plaque	Cemetery Fees	\$1,580.00	U	Υ
Memorial shrub - first interment	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Memorial shrub – additional interments	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Ash Interment - Old Grafton & Maclean Cemeteries				
Interment of ashes - new grave	Cemetery Fees	\$2,215.00	U	Υ
Interment of ashes - existing grave	Cemetery Fees	\$1,620.00	U	Υ
Ash Interment - Rural Cemeteries				
Interment of ashes - new grave	Cemetery Fees	\$2,215.00	U	Υ
Interment of ashes - existing grave	Cemetery Fees	\$1,620.00	U	Υ
Columbarium First Interment - double niche	Cemetery Fees	\$1,850.00	U	Υ
Columbarium Second Interment	Cemetery Fees	\$1,850.00	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Ash Interment - Rural Cemeteries [continued]				
Columbarium double plaque no niche	Cemetery Fees	\$1,795.00	U	Υ
Columbarium double ashes - double niche one plaque	Cemetery Fees	\$2,705.00	U	Υ
Columbarium double plaque no ashes double niche	Cemetery Fees	\$2,705.00	U	Υ
Other Cemetery Fees After Hours				
Additional fee if interment occurs outside allocated booking time (per hour)	Cemetery Fees	\$250.00	U	Υ
Additional Fee if interment occurs on a normal week day after 3.00 pm for Lawn Cemeteries and 2.00 pm all other Cemeteries	Cemetery Fees	\$600.00	U	Υ
Additional Fee if interment occurs on a weekend or Public Holiday	Cemetery Fees	\$1,500.00	U	Υ
Private Cemetery				
Application	Cemetery Fees	\$675.00	U	N
Burial – Site/Grave Registration	Cemetery Fees	\$395.00	U	N
Permit to Erect Headstone /Marker	Cemetery Fees	\$105.00	U	N
Private Cemetery (Refundable) Sec 88 Bond	Cemetery Fees	\$5,750.00	U	N
Miscellaneous				
Bookable Administration Late fee (per day)	Cemetery Fees	\$120.00	U	Υ
Reservation Fees – Non-refundable cemetery burial plot	Cemetery Fees	\$390.00	U	Υ
Reservation Fees – Non-refundable columbarium niche	Cemetery Fees	\$390.00	U	Υ
Special memorial requests	Cemetery Fees	Cost + 100%	U	Υ
Additional fee for granite plaque	Cemetery Fees	\$240.00	U	Υ
Granite Plaque – Additional Inscriptions over 25 Letters – per additional letter	Cemetery Fees	\$6.00	U	Υ
Additional Fee for a Coloured or Sculptured Plaque	Cemetery Fees	\$315.00	U	Υ
Plaque – Additional Motifs (Angel Doves Roses Badges etc)	Cemetery Fees	\$130.00	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Miscellaneous [continued]				
Plaque – Ceramic Photograph – black & white 5 x 7 cm	Cemetery Fees	\$355.00	U	Υ
Plaque – Ceramic Photograph – colour 3 x 5 cm (Columbarium Plaques)	Cemetery Fees	\$330.00	U	Υ
Plaque – Ceramic Photograph – colour 5 x 7 cm	Cemetery Fees	\$385.00	U	Υ
Plaque – Refurbishing of Plaques 380 x 215	Cemetery Fees	\$295.00	U	Υ

Cemetery Fees

Cemetery Fees

\$250.00

\$710.00

\$620.00

\$250.00

\$95.00

\$355.00

\$170.00

\$270.00

\$3,700.00

U

U

U

U

U

Υ

Υ

Υ

Ν

Ν

Ν

Υ

Plaque – Refurbishing of Plaques 380 x 215
Plaque - Refurbishing of plaques 130 x 130
Plaque – replace existing lawn cemetery plaque 380 x 215
Plaque - replace existing lawn cemetery plaque 210 x 210

Plaque – Replace existing Lawn Cemetery plaque 130 x 130 $\,$

Vase Holder & Vase in pre-vase sections only

Enter names on cemetery register

Cemetery Information required for Family Trees etc. – Costs – per hour

Grave investigation (probing fee)

Exhumation Fees

State Interment Services Levy

State Interment Service Levy – Per Ash Interment			Cemetery Fees	\$69.30	S	Υ
State Interment Services Levy – Per Burial			Cemetery Fees	\$171.60	S	Υ

Certificates

General Certificates

Application for Section 54 Certificate	Certificates - General & Rating	\$57.05	R	N
Section 603 Certificate – Local Government Act	Certificates - General & Rating	\$100.00	S	N
Section 603 Certificate – fee to mail hard copy certificate	Certificates - General & Rating	\$12.00	U	N
Urgency Fee – All Certificates	Certificates - General & Rating	\$105.00	U	N

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
General Certificates [continued]				
Administration Fee for Processing Refund of Certificate Applications	Certificates - General & Rating	\$48.00	U	N
Certified Copies of all Certificates issued by Council	Certificates - General & Rating	\$99.00	U	N
Planning Certificate under Sect 10.7(2) (formerly Sect 149(2))				
Standard planning certificate Sect 10.7(2) – formerly S149(2)	Section 149 Certificates	\$69.05	S	N
Urgency Fee for Issue of Certificates: Within 3 days	Section 149 Certificates	\$161.70	R	N

Civil Engineering Works

Approval & Checking of Engineering Plans/Construction Certificate by Council

Application fee	Approval Fees	\$855.00	R	Υ
Pipeline – Sewer	Sewer Fees	\$7.88/m Min. \$788 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$788.00		N
Pump Station – Sewer (each)	Sewer Fees	\$793.00	R	N
Pipeline – Water	Water Fees	\$7.88/m Min. \$788 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$788.00		N

Bonding of Civil Works

Bond Application Fee Bond \$386.00 R N	Bond Application Fee	Bond	\$386.00	R	N
--	----------------------	------	----------	---	---

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
inanic	Category	Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

Bonding of Civil Works [continued]

Works Rate for Bonding of outstanding works	Bond	130% of estimate to complete works	R	N
Maintenance Bond for completed Engineering Works	Bond	5% of Contract Sum or as Specified on Developmen t Consent. Min \$2,883.00 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$2,883.00	U	N

Design Assessment - Other Civil Works

Application to carry out works or erect a structure on or over a public road	Civil Works - Assessment	\$158.75	U	N
Miscellaneous Works (Electrical & Streetlighting, Sedimentation Erosion Control, Traffic Management Plans, A Culverts, Accessways, Paths/Cycleways, Reinforced Concrete Structures, Parking Areas, Earthworks (incl Restructure)		2.25% of cost of miscellaneo us works. Minimum fee \$841.70 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$841.70	R	N
Application for Inspection of civil/subdivision works for a construction certificate/Subdivision Works Certificate private certifier – this fee to set up the development for processing & work inspections	issued by a Civil Works - Assessment	\$463.40	R	N

Design Assessment - Other Civil Works [continued]

Fee to recheck plans where original submitted plans unsatisfactory and/or major amendments required due to poor standard of work or failure to comply with Councils directions.	\$808.00 plus	R	N
	relevant		
	design		
	essment		
fee of	(eg road		
	length,		
	pipeline		
len	igth, etc)		
	Min Foo		
	Min. Fee cl. GST:		
	\$808.00		

Design Assessment - Road Design

Urban Roads	Civil Works - Assessment	\$20.00 per metre (Minimum fee \$588.00) Min. Fee excl. GST: \$588.00	R	N
Rural Roads	Civil Works - Assessment	\$9.40 per metre (Minimum fee \$588.00) Min. Fee excl. GST: \$588.00	R	N
Pavement Design Assessment (fee per assessment)	Civil Works - Assessment	Minimum fee \$588.00 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$588.00	R	N

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Design Assessment - Road Design [continued]				
Section 138 Public Domain Works (Minor)	Civil Works - Assessment	2.25% of Public Domain works (Minimum fee \$588.00) Min. Fee excl. GST: \$588.00	R	N
Other Civil Works - Inspection				
Miscellaneous Inspection (Per inspection where no Subdivision Works Certificate or Public Works Certificate required)	Civil Works - Inspection	\$363.00	R	N
Miscellaneous Works (Culverts other than pipes, Accessways, Bridges, Reinforced Concrete Structures, Trunk Drainage Structures, Parking Areas, Earth retaining structures, Pathways/cycleways, Sedimentation Erosion Control, TCP)	Civil Works - Inspection	2.25% of cost of miscellaneo us works (Minimum fee \$841.70) Min. Fee excl. GST: \$841.70	R	N
Roadworks - Inspections				
Urban Roads	Roadworks - Inspections	\$28.25 per metre (Minimum fee \$588.00) Min. Fee excl. GST: \$588.00	R	N

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
------	----------	--	-----------------	-----

Roadworks - Inspections [continued]

Rural Roads	Roadworks - Inspection	s \$14.10 per metre (Minimum fee \$588.00) Min. Fee excl. GST: \$588.00	N
Section 138 Public Domain Works (Minor)	Roadworks - Inspectio	ns 2.25% of Public Domain works (Minimum fee \$588.00) Min. Fee excl. GST: \$588.00	N

Subdivision On Site Inspections

Hold Point (Conforming) – Initial On-site Inspections

Subdivision On Site
Inspections

No Charge
U
N

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
Numb	Category	Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

Subdivision On Site Inspections [continued]

Subdivision On Site Inspections	\$700.00 plus \$2.40 per km (Distance calculated one-way to inspection location from closest CVC Administrati on Office - either Maclean or Grafton)	R	N
	Min. Fee excl. GST: \$700.00		

Water Sensitive Urban Design (WSUD)

Design Assessment

Checking approval of water quality modelling 'music' results and design details	Civil Works	\$964.00	R	Υ
Music-Link' CVC Compliance Certificate	Civil Works	\$290.00	R	N
Detention Basin	Civil Works	\$718.00	R	N
Nutrient Pond / Biobasin	Civil Works	\$718.00	R	N
Flood Study	Civil Works	\$941.00	R	N

Name	Cotomorni	Year 25/26 Fee	Pricing	GST
Name	Category	Amount (incl. GST)	Code	GST
Inspection Fee				
Detention basin, sedimentation basin, bioretention basin, swale, planting, wetlands	Civil Works	2.25% cost of basin and associated works (Minimum fee \$841.70) Min. Fee excl. GST: \$765.18	R	Y
Clarence Regional Library				
Inter-Library Loan Request – per title (outside Clarence Regional Library Service)	Clarence Regional Library Service	\$6.00	U	Υ
Inter-Library Loan Request – core copies electronic delivery - per delivery	Clarence Regional Library Service	\$21.80	U	Υ
Inter-Library Loan Request – core loans including normal delivery - per delivery	Clarence Regional Library Service	\$33.50	U	Υ
Lost/Damaged Books	Clarence Regional Library Service	Cost + \$6.00	U	N
Replacement for Lost Membership Card	Clarence Regional Library Service	\$3.00	U	N
Temporary Borrowers – per year	Clarence Regional Library Service	\$30.00	U	N
Commercial Recreation Use of Land				
Refer to Commercial Use of Council Land Policy				
Application to conduct a commercial recreation activity on public land	Commercial Use of Council Land	\$120.00	U	N
Quarterly licence for 'free to participate' personal training activities on public land	Commercial Use of Council Land	No Charge	U	Υ

Name Category Fee Amount Code GST			Year 25/26		
(Incl. GST)	Name	Category		Pricing Code	GST

Commercial Recreation Use of Land [continued]

Quarterly licence for very low impact recreational activities on public land	Commercial Use of Council Land	\$120.00	U	N
Quarterly licence for low impact recreational activities on public land	Commercial Use of Council Land	\$239.00	U	N
Quarterly licence for medium impact recreational activities on public land	Commercial Use of Council Land	\$478.00	U	N
Quarterly licence for high impact recreational activities on public land	Commercial Use of Council Land	\$955.90	U	N

Community & Function Centres

Category 1: Commercial entities for related purposes, Union bodies, political entities, private hirers where a profit is intended to arise from the event.

Category 2: Government Departments Agencies & Instrumentalities, private hirers where charges are associated with attendance.

Category 3: Funded Organisations/Community Groups, private hirers for events such as weddings birthdays or similar social gatherings where there is no charge associated with attendance events that aim to benefit a target group across the Clarence Valley.

Category 4: Un-funded Organisations/Community Groups, community groups/members targeted in the Social/Cultural Plan for support or assistance.

Yamba Library and Community Centre

Meeting Room 1 - Commercial / Individual - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$50.00	U	Υ
Meeting Room 1 - Not-for-profit - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$25.00	U	Υ
Meeting Room 2 - Commercial / Individual - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$50.00	U	Υ
Meeting Room 2 - Not-for-profit - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$25.00	U	Υ
Meeting Room 1 & 2 (combined) - Commercial / Individual - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$70.00	U	Υ
Meeting Room 1 & 2 (combined) - Not-for-profit - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$35.00	U	Υ
Meeting Room 1 & 2 (combined) - Commercial / Individual - Per 8 hour day	Hall Hire	\$280.00	U	Υ
Meeting Room 1 & 2 (combined) - Not-for-profit - Per 8 hour day	Hall Hire	\$140.00	U	Υ
Hall 1 - Commercial / Individual - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$70.00	U	Υ
Hall 1 - Not-for-profit - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$35.00	U	Υ

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST	
	3 7	Amount	Code	
		(incl. GST)		

Yamba Library and Community Centre [continued]

Hall 2 - Commercial / Individual - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$70.00	U	Υ
Hall 2 - Not-for-profit - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$35.00	U	Υ
Hall 3 - Commercial / Individual - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$70.00	U	Υ
Hall 3 - Not-for-profit - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$35.00	U	Υ
Hall 1&2 / Hall 2&3 (combined) – Commercial / Individual – Per hour	Hall Hire	\$100.00	U	Υ
Hall 1&2 / Hall 2&3 (combined) – Not-for-profit – Per hour	Hall Hire	\$50.00	U	Υ
Hall 1&2 / Hall 2&3 (combined) – Commercial / Individual – Per 8 hour day	Hall Hire	\$400.00	U	Υ
Hall 1&2 / Hall 2&3 (combined) – Not-for-profit – Per 8 hour day	Hall Hire	\$200.00	U	Υ
Hall 1, 2, 3 (combined) - Commercial / Individual - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$150.00	U	Υ
Hall 1, 2, 3 (combined) - Not-for-profit - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$75.00	U	Υ
Hall 1, 2, 3 (combined) - Commercial / Individual - Per 8 hour day	Hall Hire	\$600.00	U	Υ
Hall 1, 2, 3 (combined) - Not-for-profit - Per 8 hour day	Hall Hire	\$300.00	U	Υ
Youth Space - Commercial / Individual - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$30.00	U	Υ
Youth Space - Not-for-profit - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$15.00	U	Υ
Office 1 - Commercial / Individual - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$20.00	U	Υ
Office 1 - Not-for-profit - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$10.00	U	Υ
Office 2 - Commercial / Individual - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$20.00	U	Υ
Office 2 - Not-for-profit - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$10.00	U	Υ
Gallery - Commercial / Individual - Per week	Hall Hire	\$200.00	U	Υ
Gallery - Not-for-profit - Per week	Hall Hire	\$100.00	U	Υ
Art Activity Room - Commercial / Individual - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$35.00	U	Υ
Art Activity Room - Not-for-profit - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$17.50	U	Υ
Kitchen - Commercial / Individual - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$140.00	U	Υ
Kitchen - Not-for-profit - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$70.00	U	Υ
Kitchen - Commercial / Individual - Per 8 hour day	Hall Hire	\$560.00	U	Υ
Kitchen - Not-for-profit - Per 8 hour day	Hall Hire	\$280.00	U	Υ
Kitchen (when combined with another booking) – Commercial / Individual – Per hour	Hall Hire	\$70.00	U	Υ
Kitchen (when combined with another booking) – Not-for-profit – Per hour	Hall Hire	\$35.00	U	Υ

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST	
	July 30.	Amount	Code	
		(incl. GST)		

Yamba Library and Community Centre [continued]

Kitchen (when combined with another booking) – Commercial / Individual – Per 8 hour day	Hall Hire	\$280.00	U	Υ
Kitchen (when combined with another booking) – Not-for-profit – Per 8 hour day	Hall Hire	\$140.00	U	Υ
Other charges - Bond	Yamba Library and Community Centre	\$500.00	U	N
Other charges - Cleaning Fee - Per hour	Yamba Library and Community Centre	\$160.00	U	Υ
Other charges - Cleaning Fee - After hours call out fee	Yamba Library and Community Centre	\$160.00	U	Υ
Other charges - Security key - Deposit for casual use of keys - Per key	Yamba Library and Community Centre	\$90.00	U	N
Other charges - Security key - Deposit for seasonal use of keys - Per set	Yamba Library and Community Centre	\$215.00	U	N
Laptop - Per hour	Yamba Library and Community Centre	\$16.50	U	Y
Whiteboards - Per hour	Yamba Library and Community Centre	\$5.00	U	Υ

Community Halls

JT Pavilion: Main Pavilion; Chatsworth Hall; Iluka Community Hall

Community Hire

Full Day (8 hours)	Hall Hire	\$64.00	U	Υ
Half day or evening (4 hours)	Hall Hire	\$32.00	U	Υ
Hourly Rate	Hall Hire	\$10.95	U	Υ
Sound & Lighting system – Community Group – entry charge – Production Hire: Rehearsal – Per usage	Hall Hire	\$35.35	U	Υ
Sound & Lighting system – Community Group – entry charge – Production Hire: 1 – 3 Productions	Hall Hire	\$176.40	U	Υ
Sound & Lighting system – Community Group – no entry charge – Production Hire: 1 – 3 Productions	Hall Hire	\$88.20	U	Υ
Sound & Lighting system – Community Group – no entry charge – Production Hire:4 -5 Productions	Hall Hire	\$176.40	U	Υ

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST	
	- Category	Amount	Code	
		(incl. GST)		

Commercial/Private Hire

Full Day (8 hours)	Hall Hire	\$249.60	U	Υ
Half day or evening (4 hours)	Hall Hire	\$124.80	U	Υ
Hourly Rate	Hall Hire	\$36.40	U	Υ
Election Day and Pre Polling per day (e.g. Civic Hall)	Hall Hire	\$884.00	U	Υ
Sound & Lighting system – Business Organisation – Meeting only – Per usage	Hall Hire	\$90.00	U	Υ
Sound & Lighting system – Business Organisation – Function – Per usage	Hall Hire	\$179.95	U	Υ
Sound & Lighting system – Private hirer – Private Function – Per usage	Hall Hire	\$179.95	U	Υ
Sound & Lighting system – Private hirer – Fund Raiser (proof required) – Per usage	Hall Hire	\$90.00	U	Υ

Wooli St Community Hall - Yamba

Laminating (A3)	Hall Hire	\$3.00	U	Υ
Laminating (A4)	Hall Hire	\$2.00	U	Y
Other Charges – Bond	Hall Hire	\$329.30	U	N
Other Charges – Cleaning Fee	Hall Hire	\$209.05	U	Y
Other Charges – Key System Security Charge – Per key	Hall Hire	\$15.20	U	N
Other Charges – Security Call Out Fee	Hall Hire	At Cost	U	Y
Photocopying/Printing – Double Sided Sheet A4	Photocopying	\$0.75	U	Υ
Photocopying/Printing – Single Sheet A3	Photocopying	\$0.75	U	Υ
Photocopying/Printing – Single Sheet A4	Photocopying	\$0.30	U	Υ
Printing – Colour Single Sheet A4	Photocopying	\$1.20	U	Y

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
	Juliagory	Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

Wooli St Community Hall - Yamba [continued]

Printing – Colour Single Sheet A4 – Double Sided	Photocopying	\$2.60	U	Υ
Table settings – quality crockery & cutlery – Per setting	Hall Hire	\$0.50	U	Y
Telephone Usage – Local Call	Hall Hire	\$0.50	U	Υ
Telephone Usage – STD Available upon Request	Hall Hire	At Cost	U	Υ
Telephone Usage – to a mobile – Per minutes	Hall Hire	\$1.20	U	Υ
Data Projector - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$16.50	U	Υ
Data Projector - Per 6 hour day	Hall Hire	\$82.30	U	Υ
Laptop - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$16.50	U	Υ
Laptop - Per 6 hour day	Hall Hire	\$82.30	U	Y
Projector screen - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$3.65	U	Y
Projector screen - Per 6 hour day	Hall Hire	\$17.80	U	Υ
PA system - Per Hour	Hall Hire	\$4.85	U	Y
PA system - Per 6 hour day	Hall Hire	\$24.10	U	Υ
Whiteboard - Per hour	Hall Hire	\$4.60	U	Y
Whiteboard - Per 6 hour day	Hall Hire	\$22.90	U	Υ
Office - Commercial/Private – Per 6 Hour Booking	Hall Hire	\$74.40	U	Υ
Office - Commercial/Private – Per Hour Booking	Hall Hire	\$13.30	U	Υ
Office - Community – Per 6 Hour Booking	Hall Hire	\$22.40	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Wooli St Community Hall - Yamba [continued]				
Office - Community – Per Hour Booking	Hall Hire	\$4.85	U	Υ
First Floor – Commercial/Private – Per 6 Hour Booking	Hall Hire	\$191.70	U	Υ
First Floor – Commercial/Private – Per Hour Booking	Hall Hire	\$38.60	U	Υ
First Floor – Community – Per 6 Hour Booking	Hall Hire	\$58.10	U	Υ

Hall Hire

Hall Hire

Hall Hire

Hall Hire

Hall Hire

All Other Halls

Community Hire

Full Day (8 hours)	Hall Hire	\$56.00	U	Υ
Half day or evening (4 hours)	Hall Hire	\$28.00	U	Υ
Hourly Rate	Hall Hire	\$10.00	U	Υ

Commercial/Private Hire

First Floor – Community – Per Hour Booking

Ground Floor - Commercial/Private - Per 6 Hour Booking

Ground Floor – Commercial/Private – Per Hour Booking

Ground Floor – Community – Per 6 Hour Booking

Ground Floor – Community – Per Hour Booking

Full Day (8 hours)	Hall Hire	\$202.00	U	Υ
Half day or evening (4 hours)	Hall Hire	\$104.00	U	Υ
Hourly Rate	Hall Hire	\$31.00	U	Υ
Elections per day - Polling Day and pre Polling	Hall Hire	\$853.00	U	Υ

All Halls and Facilities

Bond	Hall Hire	\$520.00	U	N
Additional cleaning – per hour	Hall Hire	\$166.40	U	Υ
After hours call out fee	Hall Hire	\$166.40	U	Υ

Υ

Υ

Υ

U

U

U

U

\$11.75

\$56.70

\$11.50

\$16.70

\$3.80

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
All Halls and Facilities [continued]				
BBQ Hire	Hall Hire	\$10.40	U	Υ
Construction Activity Permits on Public Land				
Construction Activity Application Fee (no hoarding or scaffolding)	Hoarding Applications	\$158.75	U	N
Less than 1 hour Parking – Per Day – Per Car Park	Construction Zones	\$30.95	U	N
1 Hour Parking – Per Day – Per Car Park	Construction Zones	\$18.55	U	N
2 Hour Parking – Per Day – Per Car Park	Construction Zones	\$17.30	U	N
Jnlimited (incl. Council Car parks) – Per Day – Per Car Park	Construction Zones	\$11.20	U	N
Hire Car Space (eg Social Function) per Day or part thereof – Per Car Space	Construction Zones	\$17.30	U	N
Hoarding and/or Scaffolding Fee (per day)	Construction Zones	\$42.55	U	N
Damage Deposit – Per Car Space	Construction Zones	\$271.80	U	N
Construction Activity Application Fee (including hoarding or scaffolding)	Hoarding Applications	\$346.20	U	N
Hoarding and/or Scaffolding Inspection Fee	Hoarding Applications	\$214.05	U	N
Transactional/Banking Fees				
Dishonoured Cheques / Electronic Payments (Administration Charge) – Per instance	Dishonoured Cheques	\$42.00	U	N
Credit Card Surcharge Fee	Transaction Fee	0.6% of transaction value	U	Y
Document Services				
aminating				
A3 – Per Page	Photocopying	\$11.55	U	Υ
A4 – Per Page	Photocopying	\$9.25	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Photocopying				
Coloured Paper				
Council Documents Only * – Policies & Guidelines General Publications Area Reports – Single Sheet A4 *	Photocopying	\$3.00	U	N
Council Documents Only * – Policies & Guidelines General Publications Area Reports – Double Sided Sheet A4 *	Photocopying	\$4.25	U	N
Council Documents Only * - Policies & Guidelines General Publications Area Reports - Single Sheet A3 *	Photocopying	\$6.05	U	N
White Paper (Colour Copy)				
Council Documents Only * – Policies & Guidelines General Publications Area Reports – Single Sheet A4 *	Photocopying	\$2.40	U	N
Council Documents Only * - Policies & Guidelines General Publications Area Reports - Double Sided Sheet A4 *	Photocopying	\$3.75	U	N
Council Documents Only * - Policies & Guidelines General Publications Area Reports - Single Sheet A3 *	Photocopying	\$4.90	U	N
White Paper Only				
Council Documents Only * – Policies & Guidelines General Publications Area Reports – Single Sheet A4 *	Photocopying	\$1.20	U	N
Council Documents Only * - Policies & Guidelines General Publications Area Reports - Double Sided Sheet A4 *	Photocopying	\$1.75	U	N
Council Documents Only * - Policies & Guidelines General Publications Area Reports - Single Sheet A3 *	Photocopying	\$2.35	U	N
Plan Printing				
A0 – Per Sheet	Photocopying	\$37.95	U	N
A1 – Per Sheet	Photocopying	\$25.25	U	N
A2 – Per Sheet	Photocopying	\$20.20	U	N
Drainage Diagrams				
Domestic/Commercial – drainage diagrams	Drainage Diagrams	\$79.00	R	N
Engineering Application & Inspection of Works				
Driveways/Crossings – Application to Install Driveway	Application & Inspection	\$159.00	R	N
Driveways/Crossings – Inspection of Driveway construction	Application & Inspection	\$264.90	R	N

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Engineering Application & Inspection of Works [continued]				
Driveways/Crossings – Driveway Pipes	Application & Inspection	\$159.00	U	N
Driveways/Crossings – Inspection of Driveway pipes construction	Application & Inspection	\$264.90	R	N
Driveways/Crossings – Application for Public Gates & Motor By-pass (Cattle Grid & Side Gate on Public Road)	Application & Inspection	\$530.05	R	N
Driveways/Crossings – Non Conformance – Reinspection Environmental Fees	Application & Inspection	\$129.50	R	N
UPSS – Annual Registration & Administration Fee	Application & Inspection	\$100.00	R	N
UPSS Inspection Fee	Application & Inspection	\$183.00	R	N
Essential Fire Safety Measures Annual Fire Safety Statement – First Reminder letter	Essential Fire Safety	\$75.00	U	Υ
	Measures			
Annual Fire Safety Statement – Second Reminder letter	Essential Fire Safety Measures	\$150.00	U	Υ
Annual Fire Safety Statement Administration Fee	Essential Fire Safety Measures	\$40.00	R	Υ
Copy of Fire Safety Schedule	Essential Fire Safety Measures	\$40.00	U	Υ
Event Services				
Communications Trailer (per day)	Event Trailer	\$2,000.00	U	Υ
Garbage Removal	Circus	At Cost	U	Υ
Approval Fee: Amusement Device	Circus	\$53.00	R	N
Application Fee				
Activity Application	Application Fee	\$123.50	R	N
Advertising of road closures for approved events	Additional Event Services	\$117.60	U	N

		(incl. GST)		GST
Filming In Council Area				
	Filming Application Administration Fee	\$648.70	U	N
	Filming Application Administration Fee	\$195.20	U	N
	Filming Application Administration Fee	\$389.20	U	N
Portable Seating/Goal Posts				
	Hire of Portable Seating/ Goalposts	At Cost	U	Υ
Portable Stage Hire				
(a) 16 only 2m x 1m stage modules (or part thereof) – Per hire – within 10 km of Rushforth Depot	Portable Stage Hire	\$1,527.90	U	Υ
(b) 16 only 2m x 1m Stage modules (or part thereof) – outside 10km radius of Rushforth Depot.	Portable Stage Hire	Quotation	U	Υ
Street Stall Fees				
Clarence Valley based Community Fundraising Groups – Daily Rate (for 5th and subsequent street stalls in financial year)	Street Stalls	\$34.10	U	Υ
Non-Clarence Valley based Fundraising Groups – Daily Rate	Street Stalls	\$34.10	U	Υ
Waste Removal				
Additional garbage service(emptying during an event) of additional litter bins – hourly rate (min 2 hrs)	Additional Event Services	\$204.00	U	Υ
Additional Recreational litter bins – per 240 litre bin Per day	Additional Event Services	\$27.00	U	Υ
Additional toilet cleaning/provisioning during an event – hourly rate (min 2hrs)	Additional Event Services	\$204.00	U	Υ
Fingerboard Advertising/Directional Signs				
Existing Post	Signs	\$339.85	U	Υ
New Post	Signs	\$420.10	U	Υ

		Year 25/26		
lame	Category	Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST

Fingerboard Advertising/Directional Signs [continued]

Other Signage – Fee to Erect Directional Sign	Signs	\$339.85	U	Υ
Community based non-profit & religious organisations only				

Footpath Construction

Crossing (Driveway) – Owners will be charged 100% of the extra thickness across the special crossing (driveways)	Footpath Construction/	At Cost	U	Υ	
	Reconstruction				

Golf Courses

Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Golf Cart storage - Per Year	Golf Course Fees	\$100.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Venue Hire - Members	Golf Course Fees	\$50.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Venue Hire - Non-Members	Golf Course Fees	\$100.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - 450 Member - Annual Fee - Per Player	Golf Course Fees	\$450.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Competition Fees - Croquet - Per Player Per Game	Golf Course Fees	\$3.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Competition Fees - Golf - Per Player Per Game	Golf Course Fees	\$5.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Croquet Member - Annual Fee - Per Player	Golf Course Fees	\$35.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Deposit for Venue Hire	Golf Course Fees	\$100.00	U	N
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Golf Cart Hire - Members	Golf Course Fees	\$10.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Golf Cart Hire - Visitors	Golf Course Fees	\$20.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Golf Member - Annual Fee - Per Player	Golf Course Fees	\$65.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Green Fees - 450 Member - Per Player Per Game	Golf Course Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Green Fees - Croquet Member - Per Player Per Game	Golf Course Fees	\$7.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Green Fees - Golf Member - Per Player Per Game	Golf Course Fees	\$12.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Green Fees - Junior Member - Per Player Per Game	Golf Course Fees	\$2.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Green Fees - Social Member/Visitor - Per Player Per Game	Golf Course Fees	\$17.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Junior Member (under 18) - Annual Fee - Per Player	Golf Course Fees	\$10.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Social Member - Annual Fee - Per Player	Golf Course Fees	\$20.00	U	Υ
Lawrence Golf and Sporting Club - Tennis Court Hire - Per Player Per Game	Golf Course Fees	\$2.00	U	Υ

Name	Category		Pricing Code GST	
------	----------	--	---------------------	--

Golf Courses [continued]

Orara Park Golf Course – Coutts Crossing – Green Fees – Annual Fee – Per Player	Golf Course Fees	\$400.00	U	Υ
Orara Park Golf Course - Coutts Crossing - Green Fees - 9 Holes - Adult Over 16 Years - Per Player	Golf Course Fees	\$10.00	U	Υ
Orara Park Golf Course – Coutts Crossing – Green Fees – Student Under 16 Years – Per Player	Golf Course Fees	\$5.00	U	Υ

Grafton Regional Gallery

Exhibition entry fees

Entry Fee Adult – Major Ticketed Exhibitions	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$13.00	U	Υ
Entry Fee - Students/Seniors/Kids - Major ticketed exhibitions	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$7.60	U	Υ
Entry Fee - Family - Major ticketed exhibitions	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$32.45	U	Υ

Other fees

Loan of collection artwork to external organisations	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$400.40	U	Υ
Image Reproduction - Per Work - for artists in the collection where copyright resides with the artist	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$220.00	U	Υ
Image Reproduction - Per Work - for artworks in the collection where copyright is assigned to the Gallery	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$33.00	U	Υ
Security Hire	Grafton Regional Gallery	At Cost	U	Υ
Security Callout	Grafton Regional Gallery	At Cost	U	Υ
Fire Alarm Callout	Grafton Regional Gallery	At Cost	U	Υ
Key System Security Charge	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$54.10	U	Υ
Cleaning fee - post venue hire	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$173.00	U	Υ
Gallery Venue Staff (minimum 3 hr call) - per hour	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$54.10	U	Υ
Gallery Venue Staff Minimum - public holiday (minimum 3 hour call) - per hour	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$119.00	U	Υ

Venue hire

Venue hire rates are charged as follows:

Full day = 7 hours (between 8:30 am and 4:30 pm After Hours = before 8:30am and/or after 4:30pm Public Holidays = 10:00am - 4:00pm

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST

Venue hire [continued]

Artists Cottage Accommodation - (minimum of two nights stay, max capacity two adults)	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$175.00	U	Υ
Artists Cottage Accommodation - (minimum 3 night stay, max capacity two adults, public holiday daily rate)	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$225.00	U	Υ
Artists Cottage Accommodation - (7 night stay, max capacity two adults)	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$1,060.00	U	Υ
Courtyard Room (53 sqm, 25 - 80 people) - Commercial/Private - Per full day	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$162.25	U	Υ
Courtyard Room (53 sqm, 25 - 80 people) - Commercial/Private - After hours	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$335.00	U	Υ
Courtyard Room (53 sqm, 25 - 80 people) - Commercial/Private - Public holidays	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$405.60	U	Υ
Courtyard Room (53 sqm, 25 - 80 people) - Community - Per full day	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$125.00	U	Υ
Courtyard Room (53 sqm, 25 - 80 people) - Community - After hours	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$297.45	U	Υ
Courtyard Room (53 sqm, 25 - 80 people) - Community - Public holidays	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$405.60	U	Υ
Meeting Room 1 (10 sqm, 5 - 8 people) - Commercial/Private - Per full day	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$76.00	U	Υ
Meeting Room 1 (10 sqm, 5 - 8 people) - Community - Per full day	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$50.00	U	Υ
Meeting Room 2 (19 sqm, 10 - 15 people) - Commercial/Private - Per full day	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$103.00	U	Υ
Meeting Room 2 (19 sqm, 10 - 15 people) - Community - Per full day	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$64.00	U	Υ
Studio (33 sqm, 15 - 25 people) - Commercial/Private - Per full day	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$162.25	U	Υ
Studio (33 sqm, 15 - 25 people) - Commercial/Private - After hours	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$335.00	U	Υ
Studio (33 sqm, 15 - 25 people) - Commercial/Private - Public holidays	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$405.60	U	Υ
Studio (33 sqm, 15 - 25 people) - Community - Per full day	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$108.15	U	Υ
Studio (33 sqm, 15 - 25 people) - Community - After hours	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$324.50	U	Υ
Studio (33 sqm, 15 - 25 people) - Community - Public holidays	Grafton Regional Gallery	\$378.55	U	Υ

Hawkers Licence

Hawking on Council's Streets (12 month licence)	Hawker's Licence	\$434.70	R	N
Hawking on Council's Streets (6 month licence)	Hawker's Licence	\$225.45	R	N

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
Nume	Successiv	Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

Impounding Fees

Horses & Cattle – Impound Fee	Impounding Fees - Deterrent and Impounding Fees	\$100 + costs + \$50 for each other animal	R	N
Horses & Cattle – Per head – Sustenance Fee	Impounding Fees - Sustenance Charges	\$50.00	R	N
Swine, goats, sheep or other animals (excluding dogs & cats) – Impound Fee	Impounding Fees - Deterrent and Impounding Fees	\$60.00 + costs + \$30.80 for each other animal	R	N
Swine, goats, sheep or other animals (excluding dogs & cats) – Sustenance Fee	Impounding Fees - Sustenance Charges	\$30.00	R	N
Animal transported by private carrier	Impounding Fees - Transport Charges	At cost	R	N
Abandoned Motor Vehicle – Impound Fees – Removal Fee	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$532.30	R	N
Abandoned Motor Vehicle – Impound Fees – Serving Notice	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$107.90	R	N
Abandoned Motor Vehicle – Impound Fees – Storage – First Day	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$73.30	R	N
Abandoned Motor Vehicle – Impound Fees – Storage – Subsequent Day	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$25.90	R	N
Cost of Advertisement	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	At cost + \$7.00	U	N
Each Notice served by Post	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$6.55	R	N
Letter in Reply to Postal Enquiry	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$6.55	R	N
Other – Impound Fees – Each Article or Unauthorised Advertising Structure/Sign Storage – First Day	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$30.00	R	N
Other – Impound Fees – Each Article or Unauthorised Advertising Structure/Sign Storage – Subsequent Day	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$15.00	R	N
Other – Impound Fees – Removal Fee -Each Article or Unauthorised Advertising Structure/Sign – First Item	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$100.00	R	N
Other – Impound Fees – Removal Fee -Each Article or Unauthorised Advertising Structure/Sign – Subsequent Item	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$25.40	R	N
Other – Impound Fees -Each Article or Unauthorised Advertising Structure/Sign Serving Notice -	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$63.80	R	N
Sale of each Lot if of one owner	Pound Miscellaneous Fees	\$22.65	R	N

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Amount	Pricing Code GST	
		(incl. GST)		

Information

Floodplain

Copy of Miscellaneous Reports on USB	Floodplain Information	\$66.00	U	N
Copy of Technical Reports	Floodplain Information	At Cost	U	N

GIPA

Application fee for Formal Access	Application Fee	\$30.00	U	N
Application Fee for Informal Access (includes processing time and photocopying charges)	Application Fee	No Charge	S	N
Application for internal review	Application Fee	\$40.00	S	N
Fee for processing Formal Access applications – Per hour	Application Fee	\$30.00	S	N

Property

Copy of Rates Notice	Rates and Annual Charges	\$17.00	U	N
Copy of Rates Notice & Receipts including Rate Book	Rates and Annual Charges	\$30.00	U	N
Copy of Water Notice	Rates and Annual Charges	\$17.00	U	N
Copy of Water Notice and Receipts including Water Book	Rates and Annual Charges	\$30.00	U	N
Refund Cheque	Rates and Annual Charges	\$36.40	U	Υ
Refund Processing Fee for Electronic Payments	Rates and Annual Charges	\$36.40	U	N
Transfer Payment Fee	Rates and Annual Charges	\$25.00	U	Υ
Inspection of Notices of Sale	Information	\$29.50	R	N
Rating Valuation & Ownership Details: Extensive Searches – Fee on Application – Hourly Rate	Information	\$99.00	R	N
Rating Valuation & Ownership Details: Inspection of Valuation Book – Per 30 mins without assistance	Information	\$31.00	R	N
Rating Valuation & Ownership Details: Verbal (owner/occupier exempt) – Per 15 mins	Information	\$31.00	R	N
Rating Valuation & Ownership Details: Written Response – Per enquiry	Information	\$99.00	R	N
Supervision fee – Provision of Council Staff member to supervise the perusal of files: First 30 minutes	Information	No Charge	U	N
Supervision fee – Provision of Council Staff member to supervise the perusal of files: For each hour or part thereof after the first 30 minutes	Information	\$73.00	U	N

tublic Health - General idealth Inspection Fee (where not otherwise specified) idealth Inspection Fee (where it is a Notherwise specified) idealth Inspection Fee (where it is a Notherwise specified) idealth Inspection Fee (where it is a Notherwise specified) idealth Inspection Fee (where it is a Notherwise specified) idealth Inspection Fee (where it is a Notherwise specified) idealth Inspection Fee (where it is a Notherwise specified) idealth Inspection Fee (where it is a Notherwise specified) idealth Inspection Fee (where it is a Notherwise specified) idealth Inspection Fee (where it is a Notherwise specified) idealth Inspecti	Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount	Pricing Code	GST
lealth Inspection Fee (where not otherwise specified) Permit Fee \$205.80 R N Inspection/Registration Fee Commencement of Fixed Food Business Permit Fee \$70.30 R N Inspection/Registration Fee for Commercial/Residential Buildings Permit Fee \$530.35 R N Permit Fee \$204.80 R N Permit Fee \$242.45 R N Permit Fee \$427.45 R N Permit Fee \$427.45 R N Permit Fee \$430.370 R N Permit Fee \$40.370 R N Permit Fee \$52.315 R N Permit Fee \$139.10 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 U N Min. Fee excl. GST: \$105.00 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 R N					
lealth Inspection Fee (where not otherwise specified) Permit Fee \$205.80 R N Inspection/Registration Fee Commencement of Fixed Food Business Permit Fee \$70.30 R N Inspection/Registration Fee for Commercial/Residential Buildings Permit Fee \$530.35 R N Permit Fee \$204.80 R N Permit Fee \$242.45 R N Permit Fee \$427.45 R N Permit Fee \$427.45 R N Permit Fee \$430.370 R N Permit Fee \$40.370 R N Permit Fee \$52.315 R N Permit Fee \$139.10 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 U N Min. Fee excl. GST: \$105.00 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 R N					
totification Fee - commencement of Fixed Food Business Permit Fee \$70.30 R N	Public Health – General				
Aspection/Registration Fee for Commercial/Residential Buildings Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufacture Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufacture Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Agravan Park/Manufacture Home Estate site Inspection (includes advanced Home Estate site Inspection (includes advanced Home Estate site Inspection (includes advanced Home Estate Site I	Health Inspection Fee (where not otherwise specified)	Permit Fee	\$205.80	R	N
Aravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee) Permit Fee \$264.80 R N Pere-purchase inspection to assess compliance with public health requirements (includes report) Permit Fee \$427.45 R N Permit Fee \$403.70 R N Permit Fee \$403.70 R N Permit Fee \$523.15 R N Permit Fee \$139.10 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 U N Permit Fee Public Swimming Pools or Spa Pools (per pool) Permit Fee \$105.00 R N	Notification Fee - commencement of Fixed Food Business	Permit Fee	\$70.30	R	N
re-purchase inspection to assess compliance with public health requirements (includes report) Permit Fee \$427.45 R N Application for Temporary Shoring of Excavations and Temporary Facade Structure Permit Fee \$403.70 R N Permit Fee \$403.70 R N Application to sell any article from a standing vehicle in a public place Permit Fee \$523.15 R N Permit Fee \$139.10 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 U N Min. Fee excl. GST: \$105.00 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 R N	Inspection/Registration Fee for Commercial/Residential Buildings	Permit Fee	\$530.35	R	N
peplication for Temporary Shoring of Excavations and Temporary Facade Structure Application to sell any article from a standing vehicle in a public place Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Permit Fee \$139.10 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 V N Min. Fee excl. GST; \$105.00 Application/registration of Public Swimming Pools or Spa Pools (per pool) Permit Fee \$183.00 R N	Caravan Park/Manufactured Home Estate site Inspection (includes admin fee)	Permit Fee	\$264.80	R	N
Permit Fee \$523.15 R N Application to sell any article from a standing vehicle in a public place \$139.10 R N Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Permit Fee \$139.10 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 U N Permit Fee Public Swimming Pools or Spa Pools (per pool) Permit Fee \$105.00 U N Permit Fee \$139.00 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 S N Permit Fee Side Permit Fee \$105.00 R N Permit Fee Side Permit Fee \$105.00 R N Permit Fee Side Permit Fee Side Permit Fee Side R N R N R N Permit Fee Side R N R N R N Permit Fee Side R N R N R N Permit Fee Side R N R N R N Permit Fee Side R N R N R N R N R N R N Permit Fee Side R N R N R N R N R N R N R N R N R N R	Pre-purchase inspection to assess compliance with public health requirements (includes report)	Permit Fee	\$427.45	R	N
Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater Application to Permit Fee Applic	Application for Temporary Shoring of Excavations and Temporary Facade Structure	Permit Fee	\$403.70	R	N
Clothing Recycling Bins – Placement and Approval Permit Fee \$139.10 R N Public Health – Public Swimming Pools and Spa Pools Clotification/registration of Public Swimming Pools or Spa Pools (per pool) Permit Fee \$105.00 U N Min. Fee excl. GST: \$105.00 R N Public Health – Skin Penetration Premises Skin Penetration Premises – Initial Registration Fee \$105.00 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 S N Inspection fee – Skin Penetration Premises Inspection Fee \$105.00 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 R N	Application to sell any article from a standing vehicle in a public place	Permit Fee	\$523.15	R	N
Permit Fee \$105.00 U N Min. Fee excl. GST: \$105.00 U N Min. Fee	Application to install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater	Permit Fee	\$139.10	R	N
Additication/registration of Public Swimming Pools or Spa Pools (per pool) Min. Fee excl. GST: \$105.00 Inspection Fee - Public Swimming Pool or Spa Pool Permit Fee \$105.00 R N Public Health - Skin Penetration Premises Skin Penetration Premises - Initial Registration Fee Permit Fee \$105.00 S N Inspection Fee \$105.00 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 R N Permit Fee \$105.00 R N Public Health - Cooling Water or Warm Water Systems Permit Fee \$115.00 R N	Clothing Recycling Bins – Placement and Approval	Permit Fee	\$139.10	R	N
excl. GST: \$105.00 Inspection Fee - Public Swimming Pool or Spa Pool Rublic Health - Skin Penetration Premises Skin Penetration Premises - Initial Registration Fee Permit Fee \$105.00 S N Inspection Fee \$183.00 R N Rublic Health - Cooling Water or Warm Water Systems Rotification of Installation of Cooling Water or Warm Water System Permit Fee \$115.00 R N	Public Health – Public Swimming Pools and Spa Pools Notification/registration of Public Swimming Pools or Spa Pools (per pool)	Permit Fee		U	N
Tublic Health – Skin Penetration Premises Skin Penetration Premises – Initial Registration Fee Permit Fee \$105.00 S N Inspection Fee \$183.00 R N Public Health – Cooling Water or Warm Water Systems Solutification of Installation of Cooling Water or Warm Water System Permit Fee \$105.00 S N Permit Fee \$183.00 R N			excl. GST:		
Skin Penetration Premises – Initial Registration Fee Permit Fee \$105.00 S N Inspection Fee Skin Penetration Premises Inspection Fee \$183.00 R N Public Health – Cooling Water or Warm Water Systems Inspection of Installation of Cooling Water or Warm Water System Permit Fee \$105.00 R N	Inspection fee - Public Swimming Pool or Spa Pool	Inspection Fee	\$183.00	R	N
Inspection Fee \$183.00 R N Public Health – Cooling Water or Warm Water Systems Inspection Fee \$183.00 R N Permit Fee \$115.00 R N	Public Health – Skin Penetration Premises				
Public Health – Cooling Water or Warm Water Systems Notification of Installation of Cooling Water or Warm Water System Permit Fee \$115.00 R N	Skin Penetration Premises – Initial Registration Fee	Permit Fee	\$105.00	S	N
lotification of Installation of Cooling Water or Warm Water System Permit Fee \$115.00 R N	Inspection fee – Skin Penetration Premises	Inspection Fee	\$183.00	R	N
·	Public Health – Cooling Water or Warm Water Systems				
nspection fee – Cooling Water or Warm Water Systems Inspection Fee \$183.00 R N	Notification of Installation of Cooling Water or Warm Water System	Permit Fee	\$115.00	R	N
	Inspection fee – Cooling Water or Warm Water Systems	Inspection Fee	\$183.00	R	N

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
Nume	Successiv	Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

Public Health – Fixed Food Premises (includes commercial or home-based)

Annual Inspection and Administration fee – Medium Risk	Permit Fee	\$493.00	R	N
Annual Inspection and Administration fee – High risk	Permit Fee	\$525.20	R	N
Homebased – Low Risk	Permit Fee	\$75.71	R	N
Homebased – Medium – High	Permit Fee	\$286.62	R	N
Improvement Notice	Inspection Fee	\$330.00	S	N
Notification Fee – Commencement of Fixed Food business	Permit Fee	\$72.80	R	N
Inspection fee - low risk	Permit Fee	\$197.91	R	N
Re-Inspection Fee - when physical visit to premises necessary	Permit Fee	\$225.68	R	N
Inspection fee - Large Commercial food premises (Coles Woolworths etc) > 50FTE	Permit Fee	\$705.75	R	N

Water Recreation Structure (Jetty, Pontoon & Boat Ramp) on Council land

Combined application for renewal and annual fee for lease of Council Land or Reserve	Application Fee	\$136.27	U	Υ
Application to Install and Occupy	Permit Fee	\$279.00	R	N

Kerb & Guttering

Layback Crossing – Owners are Charged 100% of the cost of Construction, reconstruction and maintenance of layback crossings except where alteration is required by Council work.	Kerb & Guttering Charges	At Cost	U	Υ	
Council Service Location – On-Site Location	Kerb & Guttering Charges	\$173.35	U	N	

Land & Reserve Charges

Application Fee for Permanent Closure of a Public Road Reserve - Stage 1	Application Fees	\$600.00	U	N
Council public road closure application: liaise with applicant, carry out road inspection, compile road status report, undertake internal review, carry out desktop valuation (non-refundable) (Note: This is for Road Reserve only – for Temporary Public Road Closure refer to Item 134)				
Application Fee for Permanent Closure of a Public Road Reserve - Stage 2	Application Fees	\$800.00	U	N
Council public road closure application: statutory advertising, dealing with submissions and report to Council (non-refundable)				
Application Fee for Permanent Closure of a Public Road Reserve - Stage 3	Application Fees	\$500.00	U	N
Council public road closure application: finalising survey legal documents and preparing road closure notice for Government Gazette (non-refundable)				

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code GST	

Land & Reserve Charges [continued]

Application for Renewal of a Lease of Council Land or Reserve	Application Fee	\$283.75	U	Y
Application for Renewal of a Licence of Council Land or Reserve	Application Fee	\$283.75	U	Υ
Application fee for temporary licence of Council land or reserve	Application Fees	\$125.90	U	Υ
Application Fee for Councils Consent to Transfer Crown Road to Council Public Road	Application Fees	\$298.75	U	N
Application Fee for New Tenure (or Interest) of Council Land or Reserve	Application Fees	\$436.15	U	Υ
Application Fee for New Lease of Public Road Reserve	Application Fees	\$378.25	U	Υ
Application for Renewal of a lease of Council Public Road Reserve	Application Fees	\$283.75	U	Υ
Application to Assign a Lease of a Council Public Road Reserve	Application Fees	\$125.90	U	Υ
Application to Assign a Lease or licence of Council Land or Reserve	Application Fees	\$125.90	U	Υ

Legal Costs

Responses to subpoenas & other legal requests

Conduct Fee - Upon receipt of subpoena; includes first 2 hours of processing	Legal Costs (including Subpoena Search Fees)	\$90.00	U	N
Processing Fee - Per hour after the first 2 hours	Legal Costs (including Subpoena Search Fees)	\$60.00	U	N
Attendance at Court Hourly Fee Excluding Travel – Administrative staff	Legal Costs (including Subpoena Search Fees)	\$105.00	U	N
Attendance at Court Hourly Fee Excluding Travel – Professional staff	Legal Costs (including Subpoena Search Fees)	\$190.00	U	N
Attendance at Court - Travel Expense Cost Recovery	Legal Costs (including Subpoena Search Fees)	At cost	U	N

Other

Urgency Fees (< 5 Working Days) – per Enquiry	Legal Costs (including Subpoena Search Fees)	\$92.90	U	N
---	---	---------	---	---

		Year 25/26			ı
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing	GST	
		Amount	Code		1
		(incl. GST)			

Libraries - Local

Grafton Library - Room Hire

Meeting Room 1 (202.1) – 32 sq.m – Commercial/Private - Per Hour	Libraries	\$24.10	U	Υ
Meeting Room 1 (202.1) – 32 sq.m – Community – Per Hour	Libraries	\$5.80	U	Υ
Meeting Room 2 (202.2) – 64/80 sq.m – Commercial/Private - Per Hour	Libraries	\$30.10	U	Υ
Meeting Room 2 (202.2) – 64/80 sq.m – Community – Per Hour	Libraries	\$11.60	U	Υ
Meeting Room 1 & Meeting Room 2 (202.1/202.2) – 112 sq.m – Commercial/Private - Per Hour	Libraries	\$36.20	U	Υ
Meeting Room 1 & Meeting Room 2 (202.1/202.2) – 112 sq.m – Community – Per Hour	Libraries	\$17.40	U	Υ

Libraries - All

Photocopying & Printing

3D Printing - Per first item and first hour (or part thereof)	Libraries	Minimum Charge \$3.00 including GST Min. Fee excl. GST: \$2.73	U	Y
3D Printing - Charge per additional hour (or part thereof)	Libraries	\$3.00	U	Υ
Colour Double Sided A3	Libraries	\$4.00	U	Υ
Colour Double Sided A4	Libraries	\$2.00	U	Υ
Colour Single Sided A3	Libraries	\$2.00	U	Υ
Colour Single Sided A4	Libraries	\$1.00	U	Υ
Double Sided Sheet A3	Libraries	\$1.20	U	Υ
Double Sided Sheet A4	Libraries	\$0.60	U	Υ
Single Sheet A3	Libraries	\$0.60	U	Υ
Single Sheet A4	Libraries	\$0.30	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Other Fees				
4gb USB Drive	Libraries	\$4.40	U	Υ
Phone Charging Cable Keyring	Libraries	\$7.70	U	Υ
Headphones – Per set	Libraries	\$4.00	U	Υ
Grafton Library – Sale of Library Bags	Libraries	\$5.50	U	Υ
Map & Document Sales				
GIS Maps				
Printing of Maps:A1	Photocopying	\$22.15	U	N
Printing of Maps:A2	Photocopying	\$15.80	U	N
Printing of Maps:A3	Photocopying	\$10.10	U	N
Printing of Maps:AO	Photocopying	\$38.70	U	N
To prepare custom maps and/or data extracts – Per hour	Photocopying	\$157.05	U	N
Other				
Sale of Council/Shire Maps: Copy of EIS (fixed by Act)	Maps Other	\$25.00	S	N
Sale of Council/Shire Maps: Plain English Contracts	Photocopying	\$42.35	U	N
Sale of Council/Shire Maps: S94 Plan/page to max 11.00	Photocopying	\$3.55	U	N
Biosecurity Act				
Biosecurity Act				
Fee for Individual Biosecurity Direction	Weeds	\$170.56	R	N
Preparing and accepting a Biosecurity Undertaking	Weeds	\$170.55	R	N
Weed Inspection (and report) for private property (includes up to 2 lots)	Weeds	\$205.80	U	N
Biosecurity Property Management Plan for private property (for up to 2 lots)	Weeds	\$380.65	U	N
Additional fee for Biosecurity Property Management Plan for private property (for each lot over 2 lots)	Weeds	\$52.00	U	N
Additional Fee for Weed Inspection (and report) for private property (for each Lot after 2 lots)	Weeds	\$52.00	R	N

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
Number 1981 - Property of the	Category	Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

Biosecurity Act [continued]

Compliance inspection Fee (after acceptance of Biosecurity Undertaking or giving Individual Biosecurity Direction)	Weeds	\$205.85	R	N
Private weed control (2 Person Crew)	Weeds	At Cost/ subject to quote - Charges will include travelling time, labour, plant hire, chemical and ancillary costs	U	N
Cost Recovery Order	Weeds	At Cost/ subject to quote - Charges will include travelling time, labour, plant hire, chemical and ancillary costs	R	N

Local Government Act - Overgrown Land

Slashing	Weeds	At Cost U	N

On-Site Sewage Management

Application to modify system within 12 months of approval	OSM Fees	\$98.80	U	N
Non – Domestic OSM over 20,000l	OSM Fees	\$2,080.00	U	N
Non – Domestic OSM up to 20,000l	OSM Fees	\$1,622.40	U	N
OSM Application to Install (new) and Operate	OSM Fees	\$782.08	U	N
OSM Application to Alter or Amend Existing System and Operate	OSM Fees	\$782.08	U	N

On-Site Sewage Management [continued]

OSM Application to Install (new) and Operate (not lodged with DA, No CC with Council eg Private certified dwelling)	OSM Fees	\$892.06	U	N
OSM (Septic Tank) Reinspection Fee	OSM Fees	\$205.80	U	N
OSM Annual Occupied Property Charge	OSM Fees	\$50.00	U	N

Outdoor Dining and/or use fee for structures/decks over car spaces/public areas

Application for Approval Fee	Outdoor Dining	\$122.20	R	N
Lease preparation fee – Road Reserve lease for Outdoor Dining	Outdoor Dining	\$423.35	U	N
Grafton – Per m2 per annum	Outdoor Dining	\$51.90	R	N
Iluka – Per m2 per annum	Outdoor Dining	\$51.90	R	N
Maclean – Per m2 per annum	Outdoor Dining	\$51.90	R	N
Other Areas (outside of CBD areas) – Per m2 per annum	Outdoor Dining	\$29.95	R	N
South Grafton – Per m2 per annum	Outdoor Dining	\$51.90	R	N
Yamba CBD – Per m2 per annum	Outdoor Dining	\$51.90	R	N
Yamba Hill – Per m2 per annum	Outdoor Dining	\$51.90	R	N

Parks & Buildings

Bonds

Damage incurred by Hirer ANY time of use.	Cleaning & Damage	At Cost	U	Υ
(i) Cleaning bond	Cleaning & Damage Bond	\$540.00	U	N
(ii) Damage bond	Cleaning & Damage Bond	\$540.00	U	N
All Hall & Showground Bonds – Damage and Cleaning Bond	Cleaning & Damage Bond	Refer to hall	U	N
		fees		

Council Keys

Lock change – Due to loss of Keys	Issue of Council Keys	At Cost	U	Υ
Non-Return Fee (Council Parks Master Key System – See Conditions of Hire with Parks Booking Form)	Issue of Council Keys	\$99.00	U	N

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount	Pricing Code	GST
		(incl. GST)		
Council Keys [continued]				
Deposit for casual use of keys to access facilities – Per key	Key Deposit for CVC restricted keys/locks	\$90.00	U	N
Deposit for seasonal use of keys to access facilities – Per group – Per set	Key Deposit for CVC restricted keys/locks	\$215.00	U	N
Bond – long term key issue (greater then 12 months) per set	Key Deposit for CVC restricted keys/locks	\$215.00	U	N
Public Use of Council Managed Land (Temp Licence)				
Weddings				
Weddings in Council Managed reserves & parks (non-refundable administration fee). Payment of fee does NOT guarantee exclusive use of area.	Other public use of Council Managed Land	\$119.00	U	Υ
Commercial Operations on adjacent land				
Builder/Developer – where land is used as storage facility/car parking or access to adjacent private/commercial land for term of development only – Per square metre (not applicable for Crown Land)	Other public use of Council Managed Land	\$24.00	U	N
Bond	Other public use of Council Managed Land	\$2,730.00	U	N
Private Operations on adjacent land				
Residential neighbour – where land is used as storage facility/car parking or access to adjacent private land for term of development only. Public Liability Insurance must be taken out by applicant and sighted by council staff.	Other public use of Council Managed Land	\$416.00	U	N
Bond	Other public use of Council Managed Land	\$540.00	U	N
Commercial Purposes				
Where organisers charge a gate fee – Per day – includes organised competitive or exhibition sport or casual use eg Senior Rugby League	Other public use of Council Managed Land	\$475.00	U	Υ

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing	GST
· teams	Jan 3 goly	Amount	Code	55.
		(incl. GST)		

Circus/Carnival/Events

Hire fee for Circus/Carnival/Large Event or similar use – Any Clarence Valley Council Park or Reserve (\$20 M Public liability Ins.) Fee relates to a maximum stay of 5 Days. Additional days to be charged at performance day rate.	Other public use of Council Managed Land	\$1,539.95	U	Υ
Security Deposit (Refundable)	Other public use of Council Managed Land	\$2,750.00	U	N
Small Event – Electricity Charge – includes access and usage where power outlets are available – per 6 hours or part thereof – maximum of 10, 10amp outlets	Additional Event Services	\$34.00	U	Υ
Medium event – Electricity Charge – includes access and usage were power outlets are available – per 12 hours or part thereof – maximum of 20, 10amp outlets, maximum of 5, 15 amp outlet	Sporting Field Facilities	\$77.50	U	Υ
Large event – Electricity Charge – includes access & usage – per day or part thereof – per group where general power outlets are available.	Other public use of Council Managed Land	\$145.50	U	Υ
Bump-in/Bump-out Days – Hire fee for circus/carnival/large event or similar use – Any Clarence Valley Park or Reserve – Per Day	Other public use of Council Managed Land	\$171.00	U	Υ
Performance Days – Hire fee for circus/carnival/large event or similar use – Any Clarence Valley Park or Reserve – Per Day	Other public use of Council Managed Land	\$342.00	U	Υ

Rates & Annual Charges

See statement of Rates to be Levied Rating Categories and Statement of Charges	Rates and Annual Charges	Levied	S	N	
		annually			

Recreational Parks & Reserves

Commemorative Commonwealth Australian War Memorial Services - (Anzac Day, Remembrance Day etc.) Park Hire Fee Only, all additional fees (Bins, power, stage) attract fees	Recreational Parks & Reserves	No Charge	U	Y
Government & Emergency Services training / activities park hire fee only	Recreational Parks & Reserves	No Charge	U	Y
Minor and Community activities < 20 people per session - park hire fees only	Recreational Parks & Reserves	\$43.00	U	Υ
Traditional Owners for cultural activity on land with Native Title Determined to exist – park hire fees only	Recreational Parks & Reserves	No Charge	U	Y
General charge for ALL recreational parks & reserves managed by Council (Non-Sport) for Parkrun activities	Recreational Parks & Reserves	No Charge	U	Υ

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST	
	outogo.y	Amount	Code	
		(incl. GST)		

Recreational Parks & Reserves [continued]

General charge for ALL recreational parks & reserves managed by Council (Non- Sport) for organised activities involving> 20 people – Half Area or less – Park Hire	Recreational Parks & Reserves	\$119.00	U	Υ
General charge for ALL recreational parks & reserves managed by Council (Non- Sport) for organised activities involving> 20 people – Whole of Park Fee	Recreational Parks & Reserves	\$238.00	U	Υ

Recycle/Compost Bins

Kitchen Caddies	Recycle & Compost Bins	\$12.00	U	Υ
Compost Bin (210l)	Recycle & Compost Bins	\$65.00	U	Υ
Norseman Earth Machine compost bin	Recycle & Compost Bins	\$100.00	U	Υ
Worm Farms	Recycle & Compost Bins	\$90.00	U	Υ

Regional Airport

Non RPT - Passenger Charter Aircraft – Per Landing per 1,000 kg (Pro Rata)	Regional Airport Grafton	\$21.65	U	Υ
General Aviation Aircraft Including Helicopters - Per Landing, per 1,000 kg (Pro Rata)	Regional Airport Grafton	\$21.65	U	Υ
Air Training Aircraft - Per Landing and Full Stop, per 1,000kg (Pro Rata)	Regional Airport Grafton	\$21.65	U	Υ
Air Training Aircraft - Touch and Go (per landing and take off)	Regional Airport Grafton	\$3.10	U	Υ
Charitable not for profit organisations providing aeromedical services only - Angel Flight, CareFlight, LifeFlight, Little Wings, Royal Flying Doctor Service, Westpac Rescue Helicopter Service	Regional Airport Grafton	No Charge	U	Υ
Commercially Sensitive – RPT – Per Person Arriving and Departing	Regional Airport Grafton		U	Υ
Parking Fees - RPT Apron - First four hours free	Regional Airport Grafton	First 4 hours Free of Charge	U	Υ
Parking Fees - Main Apron - Daytime - Non Aeromedical Aircraft parked on Aircraft Apron Bays - per day - 1 day maximum	Regional Airport Grafton	\$57.20	U	Υ
Parking Fees - RPT Apron - Overnight - Non Aeromedical aircraft parked on Aircraft Apron Bays - per night - 1 night maximum	Regional Airport Grafton	\$83.20	U	Υ
Parking Fees - GA Apron - One spot available only - per day or part thereof	Regional Airport Grafton	\$15.60	U	Υ
Parking Fees - Non-operational or abandoned aircraft - Per day up to 10 days (after 10 days \$30.00 per day applies)	Regional Airport Grafton	\$12.50	U	Υ
Airside Activities - Vehicular Escort - Charge per hour	Regional Airport Grafton	\$109.20	U	Υ

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
Hume	Category	Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

Regional Airport [continued]

Airside Activities - Personal Escort - Charge per hour	Regional Airport Grafton	\$83.20	U	Υ
Airside Activities - Call Out Fee - Excludes Emergency & Security situations	Regional Airport Grafton	\$250 call out fee plus additional \$100 per hour or part thereof. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$318.18	U	Υ
Airside Activities - Environmental Levy/Charge - Clean up of spills/rubbish	Regional Airport Grafton	\$100.00 per hour or part thereof plus cost of materials used and waste disposal Min. Fee excl. GST: \$100.00	U	N

Road Openings

Excavation In/Across Roads and Road Shoulders

In Accordance with Councils Road Opening Policy: Road Opening Permits (Opening Surface of Road)	Road Openings	\$129.50	U	N
In Accordance with Councils Road Opening Policy: Road Opening Permits : Paved Footpaths	Road Openings	\$129.50	U	N
In Accordance with Councils Road Opening Policy: Road Opening Permits : Unsealed Footpaths	Road Openings	\$129.50	U	N
Additional Restoration Charge Applicable to all Openings – Per Square Metre – Concrete Road Pavements	Road Openings	At Cost	U	N
Additional Restoration Charge Applicable to all Openings – Per Square Metre -Concrete Footpaths	Road Openings	At Cost	U	N
Additional Restoration Charge Applicable to all Openings – Per Square Metre – Residential Driveways	Road Openings	At Cost	U	N
Additional Restoration Charge Applicable to all Openings – Per Square Metre – Kerb & Gutter (per Lineal Metre)	Road Openings	At Cost	U	N

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST	
	July 30.3	Amount	Code	
		(incl. GST)		

Excavation In/Across Roads and Road Shoulders [continued]

Additional Restoration Charge Applicable to all Openings – Per Square Metre – Gravel Roads/Footpaths	Road Openings	At Cost	U	N
Additional Restoration Charge Applicable to all Openings – Per Square Metre – Turfed Footpaths	Road Openings	At Cost	U	N
Additional Restoration Charge Applicable to all Openings – Per Square Metre – Block Paved Footpaths	Road Openings	At Cost	U	N
Additional Restoration Charge Applicable to all Openings – Per Square Metre – Bitumen Surfaces on all Bases	Road Openings	At Cost	U	N
Additional Restoration Charge Applicable to all Openings – Per Square Metre – Multiple openings as part of a single project	Road Openings	By Quotation	U	N

Saleyards

Agent business usage fee (weekend sales) - Per head	Saleyard Fees	\$1.15	U	N
Hire of facilities for approved events – Half Day	Saleyard Fees	\$95.15	U	Υ
Security footage review - administration fee (hourly rate)	Saleyard Fees	\$62.40	U	Υ
Consignment Cattle – Use of Saleyard for Staging – Per Head	Saleyard Fees	\$5.55	U	Υ
Sundry Charges – Advertising Spaces – Per Panel	Saleyard Fees	\$412.40	U	Υ
Sundry Charges – Hire of facilities for approved events - Full day	Saleyard Fees	\$158.00	U	Υ
Sundry Charges – Security Bond (refundable)	Saleyard Fees	\$1,614.20	U	N
Sundry Charges – Site Fee for Stall or Stand	Saleyard Fees	\$69.00	U	Υ
Truck Wash – Avdata Access Key	Saleyard Fees	\$46.00	U	Υ
Truck Wash – Avdata Key – Per 4 minutes	Saleyard Fees	\$2.70	U	Υ
Truck Wash – Coin operated – Per 2 minutes	Saleyard Fees	\$2.00	U	Υ
Yard Dues (Prime & Store Sales) – Per Head	Saleyard Fees	\$11.70	U	Υ

Sandon to Wooli Nursery

Plant Sales

150mm Pot	Plant Sales	\$2.50	U	Υ
175mm Pot	Plant Sales	\$3.00	U	Υ
200mm Pot	Plant Sales	\$4.00	U	Υ
300mm Pot	Plant Sales	\$5.00	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Plant Sales [continued]				
Space Savers	Plant Sales	\$1.50	U	Υ
Sandwich Board Signs/Merchandising Displays				
Application Fee – Initial Application	Permit Fee	\$117.60	В	N
Permit Stickers: For up to 5 year Period	Permit Fee	\$25.30	R	N
Permit Stickers: Impounding Fee for Boards without Council Sticker	Permit Fee	\$74.10	R	N
Signs				
Application for S138 Roads Act Approval (includes erection and removal)	Fingerboard Advertising/ Directional Signs	\$300.00	R	N
Campaign signage bond	Fingerboard Advertising/ Directional Signs	\$595.00	U	N
Relocation of sign by Council staff	Fingerboard Advertising/ Directional Signs	\$200.00	U	Υ
ndustrial Estate Signs				
Maclean/Yamba/Iluka – Rental – Per Panel – per annum	Signs	\$171.00	U	Υ
South Grafton – Rental – Per Panel – per annum	Signs	\$235.00	U	Υ
Trenayr – Rental – Per Panel – per annum	Signs	\$153.00	U	Υ
South Grafton Group Sign				
1m x 300mm p.a.	Signs	\$146.00	U	Υ
2m x 300mm p.a.	Signs	\$274.00	U	Υ
Street Banner Poles				
Cancellation of hire (within 5 business days of display date – Administration Fee)	Street Banner Poles	\$57.00	U	Υ
Grafton & Wooli	Street Banner Poles	\$679.00	U	Υ

Street Banner Poles [continued]

Grafton only	Street Banner Poles	\$494.00	U	Υ
Wooli only	Street Banner Poles	\$216.00	U	Υ

Sporting Complexes

Grafton

Hawthorne Rodeo Park

Any Arena with Associated Yards	Hawthorne Rodeo Park	\$83.00	U	Υ
Casual Use of any Yards/Holding Yards – Per night	Hawthorne Rodeo Park	\$24.35	U	Υ
Stables – Each – Per Night	Hawthorne Rodeo Park	\$25.45	U	Υ
Casual User – User Group and Affiliated Club Members Only – Family with up to Four horses (Conditions Apply). Annual Fee. Six month permits will only apply to the period January to June inclusive in a financial year	Hawthorne Rodeo Park	\$200.00	U	Y
Casual User – User Group and Affiliated Club Members Only – Rider + One horse (Conditions Apply). Annual Fee. Six month permits will only apply to the period January to June inclusive in a financial year	Hawthorne Rodeo Park	\$106.00	U	Υ
Whole of Park – Ground Fees – Per day (excluding Rugby Union Grounds and Facilities)(Non-User Group members)	Hawthorne Rodeo Park	\$515.50	U	Υ
Whole of Park – Ground Fees – Per day (excluding Rugby Union Grounds and Facilities)(User Group members)	Hawthorne Rodeo Park	\$378.90	U	Υ

Maclean

Maclean Sports Centre

Multi-purpose court – Casual hire per person – Junior (per hour)	Sport Centre Fees	\$4.10	U	Υ
Multi-purpose court – Casual hire per person – Senior (per hour)	Sport Centre Fees	\$8.50	U	Υ
Multi-purpose court – Junior (per hour)	Sport Centre Fees	\$48.50	U	Υ
Multi-purpose court – Senior (per hour)	Sport Centre Fees	\$72.30	U	Υ
Multi-purpose court – Day Use (Up to 12 hours) – Juniors	Sport Centre Fees	\$484.00	U	Υ
Multi-purpose court – Day use (up to 12 hours) – Seniors	Sport Centre Fees	\$677.50	U	Υ
Multi-purpose court – Day Use (Up to 6 hours) – Juniors	Sport Centre Fees	\$235.00	U	Υ
Multi-purpose court – Day Use (Up to 6 hours) – Seniors	Sport Centre Fees	\$344.50	U	Υ

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code GST	

Maclean Sports Centre [continued]

Multi-purpose court – Non sport activity (per hour)	Sport Centre Fees	\$111.00	U	Υ
Multi-purpose court – Off peak casual hire (10am – 4pm) – Junior (per hour)	Sport Centre Fees	\$2.80	U	Υ
Multi-purpose court – Off peak casual hire (10am – 4pm) – Senior (per hour)	Sport Centre Fees	\$5.70	U	Υ
Multi-purpose court – Off peak hire (10am – 4pm) – Per Court	Sport Centre Fees	\$43.60	U	Υ
Multi-purpose court – School groups – Per student	Sport Centre Fees	\$4.50	U	Υ
Squash court – Per Hour – Senior	Sport Centre Fees	\$17.70	U	Υ
Squash court – Per Hour – Junior	Sport Centre Fees	\$5.50	U	Υ
Squash court – School groups – Per student	Sport Centre Fees	\$4.50	U	Υ

Yamba

Yamba Sports Complex

Casual Hire per person – Junior – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$4.10	U	Υ
Casual Hire per person – Senior – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$8.50	U	Υ
Full Court – Competition – Per Hour – Juniors	Sport Centre Fees	\$48.50	U	Υ
Full Court – Competition – Per Hour – Seniors	Sport Centre Fees	\$72.30	U	Υ
Full Court – Day Use (Up to 12 Hours – Per Court) – Juniors	Sport Centre Fees	\$486.70	U	Υ
Full Court – Day Use (Up to 12 Hours – Per Court) – Seniors	Sport Centre Fees	\$677.50	U	Υ
Full Court – Day Use (Up to 6 Hours – Per Court) – Juniors	Sport Centre Fees	\$235.00	U	Υ
Full Court – Day Use (Up to 6 Hours – Per Court) – Seniors	Sport Centre Fees	\$344.50	U	Υ
Full Court, High impact activity or event per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$6.40	U	Υ
Full Court, High impact activity or event up to 12 hours	Sport Centre Fees	\$51.60	U	Υ
Full Court, High impact activity or event up to 6 hours	Sport Centre Fees	\$32.80	U	Υ
Meeting Room 1 – Per day	Sport Centre Fees	\$100.90	U	Υ
Meeting Room 1 – Per half day	Sport Centre Fees	\$60.80	U	Υ
Meeting Room 1 – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$21.00	U	Υ
Meeting Room 2 – Per day	Sport Centre Fees	\$74.60	U	Υ
Meeting Room 2 – Per half day	Sport Centre Fees	\$50.40	U	Υ

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
	Cutegory	Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

Yamba Sports Complex [continued]

Meeting Room 2 – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$17.70	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF3 – Per day	Sport Centre Fees	\$82.70	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF3 – Per half day	Sport Centre Fees	\$49.30	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF3 – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$16.60	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF3+MF4 – Per day	Sport Centre Fees	\$139.30	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF3+MF4 – Per half day	Sport Centre Fees	\$82.70	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF3+MF4 – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$27.50	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF4 – Per day	Sport Centre Fees	\$82.70	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF4 – Per half day	Sport Centre Fees	\$50.40	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF4 – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$16.60	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF5 – Per day	Sport Centre Fees	\$170.50	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF5 – Per half day	Sport Centre Fees	\$100.90	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF5 – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$34.30	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF6 – Per day	Sport Centre Fees	\$135.40	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF6 – Per half day	Sport Centre Fees	\$82.70	U	Υ
Multi Function Room – MF6 – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$27.50	U	Υ
Non Sports Activities – Both Courts – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$199.70	U	Υ
Non Sports Activities – Single Court – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$110.70	U	Υ
Off Peak Casual Hire (10.00am to 4.00pm) – Junior – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$2.80	U	Υ
Off Peak Casual Hire (10.00am to 4.00pm) – Senior – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$5.40	U	Υ
Off Peak Hire (10.00am to 4.00pm) – Per Court	Sport Centre Fees	\$43.60	U	Υ
School Groups – Per Student	Sport Centre Fees	\$4.50	U	Υ
Total Complex Hire (Both Courts) – Junior – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$97.00	U	Υ
Total Complex Hire (Both Courts) – Senior – Per hour	Sport Centre Fees	\$134.30	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Sporting Grounds/Fields				
All				
Netball Court Lighting - (2 courts) per hour	Sporting Field Facilities	\$20.50	U	Υ
Field Lighting – Per hour	Sporting Field Facilities	\$41.00	U	Y
Hire of Half Field/Training Lighting – Per hour	Sporting Field Facilities	\$20.50	U	Y
Fixed Stage – Per Day or part thereof	Sporting Field Facilities	\$40.50	U	Υ
Brooms Head Oval All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof) Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees Sporting Field Usage Fees Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00 \$43.00 No Charge	U U U	Y Y Y
Brushgrove Oval				
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Coutts Crossing McIntosh Park				
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ

contin Realgren 1/2/9 porfg 4/556

U

\$86.00

\$43.00

Sporting Field Usage Fees

Sporting Field Usage Fees

Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day

All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)

Wajard Park

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Wajard Park [continued]				
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Grafton Barnier Park				
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Fisher Park/Ellem Oval				
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Hawthorne Park				
Equestrian Field/Area – Per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Hay St Union Fields – All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Hay St Union Fields – Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
(non equestrian use) – Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
McKittrick Park				
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Rushforth Park				
Rushforth Park Clubhouse community space hire (outside of sports field bookings) up to 8 hours	Sporting Field Facilities	\$22.50	U	Υ
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Westward Park				
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Netball/Basketball (outdoor) – Per court per day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$24.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Illarwill Sportsfields				
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) - Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Iluka Sportsfields				
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Netball/Basketball (outdoor) – Per court per day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$24.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Lawrence				
Lawrence Cricket Ground				
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Lawrence Cricket Ground [continued]				
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Maclean Maclean Showground Oval				
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Wherret Park				
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Netball/Basketball (outdoor) – Per court per day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$24.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Other				
Netball/Basketball (outdoor) per court per day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$24.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Skateparks				
Whole of skatebowl – Per day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee Amount	Pricing Code	GST
		(incl. GST)		

South Grafton

JJ Lawrence Fields

All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Netball/Basketball (outdoor) – Per court per day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$24.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ

Tucabia

Victoria Park

All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ

Ulmarra

Small Park

All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) - Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ

Wooli Sportsground

All other Sports per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ

		Year 25/26	
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST
Name	Category	Amount	Code
		(incl. GST)	

Yamba

Wooloweyah Sportsfield

All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ

Yamba Oval

All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) – Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ

Yamba Sports Complex

Yamba Rugby League Clubhouse community space hire (outside of sports field bookings) up to 8 hours	Sporting Field Facilities	\$22.50	U	Υ
All other Sports – Per Field per Day (or part thereof)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Netball/Basketball (outdoor) – Per court per day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$24.00	U	Υ
Small fields or Reduced format games (Touch/Oztag/Croquet/20x20 Cricket etc) - Per Field per Part Day	Sporting Field Usage Fees	\$43.00	U	Υ
Training – (Monday – Friday Only)	Sporting Field Usage Fees	No Charge	U	Υ

Year 25/26		

Swimming Pools

Notes

Child - Two (2) to fourteen (14) years inclusive.

Daily Family - Up to four people with minimum of one adult and maximum of two adults.

Standard entry fee applies for each additional person. Family members must be listed on Medicare card.

Concession - Full-time student and card holders, being aged, disability, veterans' affairs gold and white cards, seniors' card.

Parents/carers of disabled persons are free.

Non-swimming adults accompanying children attending paid programs are free.

Spectator - Non-swimmer accompanying casual swimmer or attending events. Adults swimming accompanying children under 2 years of age.

Season Ticket, Family (Grafton, Maclean, Yamba)

- A minimum of one adult and maximum of two adults and all family members listed on the Medicare card.

Admission - Passes are valid only for use described on the ticket for that centre of purchase.

Tickets are not transferrable between centres (e.g. between Grafton and Yamba)

The fees and charges are applied 1 July to 30 June subject to annual review.

All children 5 and under must have a parent/carer within close proximity/arms reach in and out of the water.

All children 12 and under must be under supervision at all times.

General

Register Pool on State register	SwimmingPool Safety	\$10.00	R	Υ
Copy of Swimming Pool Registration Certificate	Swimming Pools	\$10.00	U	Υ
Swimming Pool Barrier Inspection	Swimming Pool Safety	\$150.00	R	Υ
Application for Exemption - Pool Fencing (Includes Inspection Fee)	SwimmingPool Safety	\$250.00	R	N
Swimming Pool Barrier Re-inspection	Swimming Pool Safety	\$100.00	R	Υ

Maclean & Yamba Pools

Daily Family	Swimming Pools	\$14.40	U	Υ
Adult	Swimming Pools	\$4.80	U	Υ

Name		Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Maclean & Yamba Pools	[continued]				
Child & Concession		Swimming Pools	\$3.60	U	Υ
Spectator		Swimming Pools	\$1.70	U	Υ
Learn to swim, school or carnival		Swimming Pools	\$3.10	U	Υ
Multi Pass Adult (10 visits)		Swimming Pools	\$45.20	U	Υ
Multi Pass Adult (20 visits)		Swimming Pools	\$83.60	U	Υ
Multi Pass Child (10 visits)		Swimming Pools	\$33.60	U	Υ
Multi Pass Child (20 visits)		Swimming Pools	\$63.40	U	Υ
Daily Entry Fee - Adult Daily Entry Fee - Child		Swimming Pools Swimming Pools	\$5.50 \$4.50	U U	Y Y
			\$4.50	U	Υ
Free entry for children under 2 years of age when acc	companied by paying adult swimmer				
Daily Entry Fee - Concession		Swimming Pools	\$4.50	U	Υ
Daily Entry Fee - Spectator		Swimming Pools	\$2.00	U	Υ
Aquatic Membership - Adult - 10 pass		Swimming Pools	\$50.00	U	Υ
Aquatic Membership - Adult - 3 month		Swimming Pools	\$165.00	U	Υ
Aquatic Membership - Adult - 12 month		Swimming Pools	\$496.00	U	Υ
Aquatic Membership - Child - 10 pass		Swimming Pools	\$40.00	U	Υ
Aquatic Membership - Child - 3 month		Swimming Pools	\$135.00	U	Υ
Aquatic Membership - Child - 12 month		Swimming Pools	\$405.00	U	Υ
Aquatic Membership - Family - 3 month		Swimming Pools	\$360.00	U	Υ
Aquatic Membership - Family - 12 month		Swimming Pools	\$936.00	U	Υ
Programs - Water Confidence		Swimming Pools	\$157.00	U	Υ
Programs - Learn to Swim - Aquatic Survival - per term (3	·	Swimming Pools	\$174.00	U	N
Programs - Learn to Swim - Swimming Lessons - per terr	n (30 minute session x 8 weeks)	Swimming Pools	\$174.00	U	Υ
Programs - Stroke Development		Swimming Pools	\$182.00	U	Υ

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST	
Number 1	Category	Amount	Code	
		(incl. GST)		

Clarence Regional Aquatic Centre [continued]

Programs - Mini Squad	Swimming Pools	\$191.00	U	Υ
Programs - Senior Squad (1 session/week)	Swimming Pools	\$196.00	U	Y
				·
Programs - Senior Squad (2 or more sessions/week)	Swimming Pools	\$318.00	U	Υ
Programs - Elite Squad (3 or more sessions/week)	Swimming Pools	\$482.00	U	Υ
Programs - Aqua-aerobics	Swimming Pools	\$16.50	U	Υ
Programs - Aqua-aerobics Multi Pass	Swimming Pools	\$149.00	U	Υ
Programs - Low Impact Exercise eg physio (per lane, per hour, entry excluded)	Swimming Pools	\$17.50	U	Υ
Programs - School Swimming Carnival (Per Child - Entry Included)	Swimming Pools	\$3.50	U	Υ
Programs - Organised School Booking (Per Child - Entry Included)	Swimming Pools	\$3.50	U	Υ
Programs - Community Group Booking (Per Lane, Per Hour - Entry Included)	Swimming Pools	\$17.50	U	Υ
Facility Hire - Specialised Swimming Carnival (Per Pool, Per Hour - Entry Excluded)	Swimming Pools	\$140.00	U	Υ
Facility Hire - Community Room Hire (Per Hour - Entry Excluded)	Swimming Pools	\$45.00	U	Υ
Squads - Per Term (1 hour session x 10 weeks)	Swimming Pools	\$225.00	U	Υ
Squads - Per Term (Multiple 1 hour session x 10 weeks)	Swimming Pools	\$270.00	U	Υ
Waterslide - per person, per session (3 hours)	Swimming Pools	\$12.00	U	Υ
Private Lessons – 8 x 30 minutes classes (ages 3+)	Swimming Pools	\$280.00	U	Υ

Glenreagh Pool

Daily Family	Swimming Pools	\$8.70	U	Υ
Adult	Swimming Pools	\$3.20	U	Υ
Child & Concession	Swimming Pools	\$2.10	U	Υ
Spectator	Swimming Pools	\$1.70	U	Υ
Learn to swim, school groups entry	Swimming Pools	\$2.10	U	Υ
Multi Pass Adult (10 visits)	Swimming Pools	\$29.50	U	Υ
Multi Pass Adult (20 visits)	Swimming Pools	\$53.30	U	Υ
Multi Pass Child (10 visits)	Swimming Pools	\$19.20	U	Υ
Multi Pass Child (20 visits)	Swimming Pools	\$34.30	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Maclean Pool				
Maclean Pool Waterslide - Per session	Swimming Pools	\$5.40	U	Υ
Season Ticket Family	Swimming Pools	\$360.50	U	Υ
Season Ticket Adult	Swimming Pools	\$173.00	U	Υ
Season Ticket Child & Concession	Swimming Pools	\$144.00	U	Y
Rows to be deleted post exhibition				
Yamba Pool				
Yearly Ticket: 6 Months Adult	Swimming Pools	\$171.00	U	Υ
Yearly Ticket: 6 Months Child & Concession	Swimming Pools	\$142.00	U	Υ
Yearly Ticket: 6 Months Family	Swimming Pools	\$347.00	U	Υ
Yearly Ticket: 10 Months Adult	Swimming Pools	\$308.00	U	Υ
Yearly Ticket: 10 Months Child & Concession	Swimming Pools	\$186.70	U	Υ
Yearly Ticket: 10 Months Family	Swimming Pools	\$563.00	U	Υ
Temporary Food Stall (TFS) and Mobile Food Vehicle (MFV)				
Registration of Temporary Food Stall and Mobile Food Vehicle - Per Event - Low Risk	Permit Fee	\$54.08	R	N
Registration of Temporary Food Stall and Mobile Food Vehicle - Per Event - Medium to High Risk	Permit Fee	\$108.00	R	N
Registration of Temporary Food Stall and Mobile Food Vehicle Residing in Clarence Local Government Area - Annual Fee - Low Risk	Permit Fee	\$182.00	R	N

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Temporary Food Stall (TFS) and Mobile Food Vehicle (MFV) [continu	ued]			
Registration of Temporary Food Stall and Mobile Food Vehicle Residing in Clarence Local Government Area - Annua - Medium to High Risk	al Fee Permit Fee	\$286.00	R	N
Florist Stall (see footpath stall above)	Permit Fee	\$543.45	R	N
Footpath Stall-per annum (Other than Council Caravan)	Permit Fee	\$543.45	R	N
Temporary Road Closure				
Arrange the Cleaning of the Street after the Carnival or meet cost of Council	Temporary Road Closure	By Quotation	U	Υ
Meet the Cost of Barricades/Signs to be Erected by Council Staff	Temporary Road Closure	By Quotation	U	Υ
Tennis & Squash Courts Coutts Crossing				
McIntosh Park – Sporting Facility – Squash Courts: Senior – Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$16.60	U	Υ
Dundurrabin				
Dundurrabin - Tennis Courts: Court Hire – Day Hire Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$11.40	U	Υ
Glenreagh				
Shannon Park – Tennis Courts: Court Hire – Day Hire Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$11.40	U	Υ
Shannon Park – Tennis Courts: Court Hire – Night Hire Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$22.80	U	Υ
luka				
lluka Sportsground/Ken Leeson Oval – Tennis Courts: Court Hire – Night Hire Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$22.90	U	Υ
Iluka Sportsground/Ken Leeson Oval – Tennis Courts: Court Hire – Day Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$11.40	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Kangaroo Creek				
Towallum Park – Tennis Courts: Court Hire – Day Hire Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$11.40	U	Υ
Minnie Water				
Minnie Water Tennis Courts – Tennis Courts: Court Hire – Day Hire Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$11.40	U	Υ
Minnie Water tennis Courts – Tennis Courts: Club Competition – Court Hire – Per Player Per Day	Sporting Field Facilities	\$11.40	U	Υ
Jlmarra				
Small Park – Tennis Courts: Court Hire – Day Hire Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$11.40	U	Υ
Small Park – Tennis Courts: Court Hire – Night Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$22.90	U	Υ
Yamba				
Yamba Sports Complex - Pickleball court hire (day hire per hour per half court)	Sport Centre Fees	\$5.70	U	Υ
Yamba Sports Complex - Pickleball court hire (night hire per hour per half court)	Sport Centre Fees	\$11.40	U	Υ
Flinders Park – Tennis Courts: Court Hire – Day Hire Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$11.40	U	Υ
Flinders Park – Tennis Courts: Court Hire – Night Hire Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$22.90	U	Υ
River Street – Tennis Court: Court Hire – Day Hire Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$11.40	U	Υ
Yamba Sports Complex – Tennis Courts: Court Hire – Night Hire Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$22.90	U	Υ
Yamba Sports Complex – Tennis Courts: Court Hire – Day Hire Per Hour Per Court	Sporting Field Facilities	\$11.40	U	Υ
Application to Clear Native Tree				
Application to clear/remove/lop/trim native tree (Veg in Non-Rural Areas/no DA) - up to 2 trees	Tree Preservation Order	\$225.00	R	N
Application to clear/remove/lop/trim native tree (Veg in Non-Rural Areas/no DA) – 2-10 trees	Tree Preservation Order	\$325.00	R	N
Application to clear/remove/lop/trim native tree (Veg in Non-Rural Areas/no DA) – > 10 trees	Tree Preservation Order	\$500.00	R	N

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Waste Disposal				
Domestic Waste Management				
Domestic Waste Management Additional green bin	Domestic Waste Fees	\$148.00	U	N
Domestic Waste Management Additional red bin	Domestic Waste Fees	\$234.00	U	N
Domestic Waste Management Additional yellow bin	Domestic Waste Fees	\$129.00	U	N
Domestic Waste Management Charge 2 bin service	Domestic Waste Fees	\$363.00	U	N
Domestic Waste Management Charge 3 bin service	Domestic Waste Fees	\$420.00	U	N
Commercial Waste Charges				
Bin Recovery/Delivery charge	Commercial Waste Charges	\$70.00	U	N
Garbage bin collection – Per collection	Commercial Waste Charges	\$8.00	U	N
Greenwaste bin collection – Per collection	Commercial Waste Charges	\$5.00	U	N
Recycling bin collection – Per collection	Commercial Waste Charges	\$6.50	U	N
Non-Residential 2 Bin Service (excludes Green Waste)	Commercial Waste Charges	\$363.00	U	N
Non-Residential 3 Bin Service (includes Green Waste)	Commercial Waste Charges	\$420.00	U	N
Commercial Waste Management Fees				
Bin availability charge	Commercial Waste Management Fees	\$32.00	R	N
Environmental Learning Facility (ELF) Hire Charge				
Meeting Room Hire – Per hour – no catering	Waste Education Centre	\$33.00	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Asbestos Kits				
Sale of Asbestos Testing Kits	Waste Disposal Fees	\$30.00	U	Υ
Sale of Asbestos Disposal Kits	Asbestos Kit	\$30.00	U	Υ
Baryulgil				
General Waste per cubic meter	Waste Disposal Fees	\$37.00	U	Υ
Recyclables containers & paper/card	Waste Transfer Station Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Tyres: Car/Bike – Per tyre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$11.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Heavy Truck – Per tyre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$45.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Truck & 4WD – Per Tyre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$20.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Super Singles – Per tyre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Tractor & Earth Moving – Per tyre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	POA	U	Υ
Sorted scrap metal – Per cubic metre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$10.00	U	Υ
Minimum waste disposal fee	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$8.00	U	Υ
After Hours Opening Charge – Baryulgil Waste TS	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$350.00	U	Υ
Small Trucks to 2.5 tonne	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$400.00	U	Υ
Copmanhurst				
General Waste per cubic metre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$37.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Car/Bike – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$11.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Heavy Truck – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$45.00	U	Υ

Name	Category	Amount	Pricing Code	GST	
		(incl. GST)			

Copmanhurst [continued]

Tyres: Super Singles – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Tractor & Earth Moving – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	POA	U	Υ
Tyres: Truck & 4WD – Per Tyre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$20.00	U	Υ
Sorted scrap metal – Per cubic metre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$10.00	U	Υ
Minimum waste disposal fee	Waste Disposal Fees	\$8.00	U	Υ
After Hours Opening Charge – Copmanhurst Waste TS	Waste Disposal Fees	\$350.00	U	Υ
Recyclables containers & paper/card	Waste Disposal Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Small Trucks to 2.5 tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$400.00	U	Υ

Glenreagh

General Waste per cubic metre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$37.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Car/Bike – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$11.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Heavy Truck – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$45.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Super Singles – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Tractor & Earth Moving – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	POA	U	Υ
Tyres: Truck & 4WD – Per Tyre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$20.00	U	Y
Sorted scrap metal – Per cubic metre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$10.00	U	Υ
Min waste disposal fee	Waste Disposal Fees	\$8.00	U	Υ
Recyclables containers only	Waste Disposal Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Small Trucks to 2.5 tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$400.00	U	Υ

Grafton

General Waste per Cubic Metre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$37.00	U	Υ
Sorted scrap metal – Per cubic metre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$10.00	U	Y

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST	
			Code	
		(incl. GST)		

Grafton [continued]

Sorted scrap metal – Per tonne	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$15.00	U	Υ
Min waste disposal fee	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$8.00	U	Υ
Greenwaste including logs & stumps – Per tonne	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$100.00	U	Υ
Mixed Building & Demolition Waste – Per tonne	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$276.00	U	Υ
Mixed Commercial & Industrial Waste – Per tonne	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$276.00	U	Υ
Mixed Waste Disposal – Per tonne	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$254.00	U	Υ
Recyclables – Glass etc	Waste Transfer Station Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Small Trucks (tonne) 2.5t	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$400.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Car/Bike – Per tyre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$11.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Heavy Truck – Per tyre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$45.00	U	Y
Tyres: Super Singles – Per tyre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$86.00	U	Y
Tyres: Truck & 4WD – Per tyre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$20.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Tractor and Earthmoving	Waste Disposal Fees	POA	U	Υ
White Goods – Per Item – Not Decommissioned	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$17.00	U	Y
White Goods – Per Item – Decommissioned	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$10.00	U	Υ

Grafton Regional Landfill

Expanded Polystyrene (EPS) - Per Tonne waste Disposal Fees \$2,200.00 U Y	Expanded Polystyrene (EPS) - Per Tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$2,200.00	U	Υ	
---	--	---------------------	------------	---	---	--

		Year 25/26			
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing	GST	
· teams	Satisgoty	Amount	Code		
		(incl. GST)			

Grafton Regional Landfill [continued]

Mattresses - Per Item	Waste Disposal Fees	\$26.00	U	Υ
Mattresses per tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$1,040.00	U	Υ
MRF Contractor - Non contract recyclables - Per tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$20.00	U	Υ
Recyclables Commercial – Glass, paper etc Per tonne	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$195.00	U	Υ
Sorted scrap metal – Per tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$10.00	U	Υ
After hours loading – Per tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$55.00	U	Υ
Asbestos pipes – Per tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$420.00	U	Υ
Min waste disposal fee	Waste Disposal Fees	\$8.00	U	Υ
CHCC Waste per tonne, plus waste levy if applicable	Waste Disposal Fees	\$315.00	U	Υ
Clean Fill Concrete/Masonry	Waste Disposal Fees	\$164.00	U	Υ
Clean Soil – VENM (with certificate)	Waste Disposal Fees	\$130.00	U	Υ
Commercial Quantities Household Hazardous Waste (Subject to Approval)	Waste Disposal Fees	POA	U	Υ
Dead Animals	Waste Disposal Fees	\$352.00	U	Υ
Green waste – Per tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$140.00	U	Υ
Household Hazardous Waste (Subject to Approval)	Waste Disposal Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Levy Exempt Charity – General Solid Waste	Waste Disposal Fees	\$167.00	U	Υ
Mixed Building & Demolition Waste – Per tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$276.00	U	Υ
Mixed Commercial & Industrial Waste – Per tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$276.00	U	Υ
Mixed Waste Disposal – Per tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$254.00	U	Υ
Recyclables – Glass, paper, etc	Waste Disposal Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Sorted Mixed Waste Disposal – Per tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$233.00	U	Υ
Special Waste Within CVC LGA - (including Asbestos) per tonne Min Charge \$20	Waste Disposal Fees	\$400.00	U	Υ
Special Waste Outside CVC LGA - (including Asbestos) per tonne Min Charge \$20	Waste Disposal Fees	\$450.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Bulk Tyres – Per tonne	Waste Disposal Fees	\$1,300.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Car/Bike – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$11.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Heavy Truck – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$45.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Super Singles – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ

			Year 25/26		
Na	me	Category	Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST

Grafton Regional Landfill [continued]

Tyres: Tractor & Earth Moving – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	POA	U	Υ
Tyres: Truck & 4WD – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$20.00	U	Υ
Tyres with rim on or contaminated	Waste Disposal Fees	Tyre fee + 100%		Υ
Wash Bay – vehicle wash per 15 minutes	Waste Disposal Fees	\$10.00	U	Υ
Additional cost for per tonne, non-compliant asbestos	Waste Disposal Fees	\$80.00	U	Υ
Waste Collection Contractor Truck Wash	Waste Disposal Fees	\$12.00	U	Υ
Weighbridge administration fee (per hour)	Waste Disposal Fees	\$60.00	U	Υ

Iluka

Tyres: Car/Bike – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$11.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Heavy Truck – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$45.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Super Singles – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Tractor & Earth Moving – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	POA	U	Υ
Tyres: Truck & 4WD – Per Tyre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$20.00	U	Υ
Sorted scrap metal – Per cubic metre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$10.00	U	Υ
General waste – Per cubic metre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$37.00	U	Υ
General green waste – Per cubic metre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$27.00	U	Υ
Solid timber logs & stumps – Per cubic metre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$37.00	U	Υ
Min waste disposal fee	Waste Disposal Fees	\$8.00	U	Υ
Recyclables containers only	Waste Disposal Fees	No Charge	U	Υ

Maclean

Household Hazardous Waste (subject to approval)	Waste Disposal Fees	No Charge	U	Υ
Household Hazardous Waste Commercial (subject to approval)	Waste Disposal Fees	POA	U	Υ
Sorted scrap metal – Per cubic metre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$10.00	U	Υ

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST	
	g,	Amount	Code	
		(incl. GST)		

Maclean [continued]

General Waste – Per cubic metre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$37.00	U	Υ
Solid Timber Logs & Stumps – Per cubic metre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$37.00	U	Y
Greenwaste including logs and stumps – Per tonne	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$100.00	U	Y
Min waste disposal fee	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$8.00	U	Y
Mixed Building & Demolition Waste Per Tonne	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$276.00	U	Y
Mixed Commercial & Industrial Waste Per Tonne	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$276.00	U	Υ
Mixed Waste Disposal – Per tonne	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$254.00	U	Υ
Recyclables – Glass etc	Waste Transfer Station Fees	No Charge	U	Y
General Green Waste – Per cubic metre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$27.00	U	Y
Trucks (Charged per cubic metre) – Large Compaction Vehicles > 10m3	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$103.00	U	Y
Trucks (Charged per cubic metre) – Loose packed General Waste	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$57.00	U	Υ
Trucks (Charged per cubic metre) – Mixed Demolition Waste including rubble	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$108.00	U	Υ
Trucks (Charged per cubic metre) – Small Compaction Vehicles < 10m3	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$108.00	U	Υ
Tyres (per tyre) – Minimum Fee – Car/Bike	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$11.00	U	Υ
Tyres (per tyre) – Minimum Fee – Heavy Truck	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$45.00	U	Υ
Tyres (per tyre) – Minimum Fee – Super Singles	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$86.00	U	Y

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code GST	
		(mon-oo1)		

Maclean [continued]

Tyres (per tyre) – Minimum Fee – Tractor & Earth Moving	Waste Transfer Station Fees	POA	U	Υ
Tyres (per tyre) – Minimum Fee – Truck & 4WD	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$20.00	U	Υ
White Goods – Per Item – Decommissioned	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$10.00	U	Υ
White Goods – Per Item – Not Decommissioned	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$17.00	U	Y

Minnie Water

General Waste per cubic metre	Waste Disposal Fees \$3	37.00 U	Υ
Tyres: Car/Bike – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees \$1	11.00 U	Υ
Tyres: Heavy Truck – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees \$4	45.00 U	Υ
Tyres: Super Singles – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees \$8	36.00 U	Υ
Tyres: Tractor & Earth Moving – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	POA U	Υ
Tyres: Truck & 4WD – Per Tyre	Waste Disposal Fees \$2	20.00 U	Υ
Sorted scrap metal – Per cubic metre	Waste Disposal Fees \$1	10.00 U	Υ
Min waste disposal fee	Waste Disposal Fees \$	8.00 U	Υ
Recyclables containers only	Waste Disposal Fees No	Charge U	Υ
Small Trucks to 2.5 tonne	Waste Disposal Fees \$4	.00.00 U	Υ

Tyringham

General Waste per cubic metre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$37.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Car/Bike – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$11.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Heavy Truck – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$45.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Super Singles – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$86.00	U	Υ
Tyres: Tractor & Earth Moving – Per tyre	Waste Disposal Fees	POA	U	Υ
Tyres: Truck & 4WD – Per Tyre	Waste Transfer Station Fees	\$20.00	U	Υ

Name	Category	Year 25/26 Fee Amount (incl. GST)	Pricing Code	GST
Tyringham [continued]				
Sorted scrap metal – Per cubic metre	Waste Disposal Fees	\$10.00	U	Υ
Min waste disposal fee	Waste Disposal Fees	\$8.00	U	Υ
Recyclables containers only	Waste Disposal Fees	No Charge	U	N
Water & Sewer Certificate of Compliance for Water / Sewer	Other Water Charges	\$265.00	U	N
Application for 3 Year authority to dispose septage & septic tank effluent at Council	Septic Tank Effluent Pump- Out/Discharge Service	\$155.00	U	N
Clarenza & Woodford Island Treatment works – septic tank effluent per load (up to 10kL)	Septic Tank Effluent Pump- Out/Discharge Service	\$48.00	U	N
Septage (Sludge) to Clarenza STP & Woodford Island STP – per kilolitre	Septic Tank Effluent Pump- Out/Discharge Service	\$130.00	U	N
Liquid Trade Waste (LTW)				
Annual Trade Waste Fee (Category 1 and Category 2 dischargers)	Liquid Trade Waste	\$182.00	U	N
Annual Trade Waste Fee (Category 3 dischargers)	Liquid Trade Waste	\$1,297.00	U	N
Application Fee – Trade Waste	Liquid Trade Waste	\$265.00	U	N
Re-inspection Fee	Liquid Trade Waste	\$227.00	U	N

Liquid Trade Waste (LTW) [continued]



Liquid Trade Waste (LTW) [continued]

\$0.26/ kg+CPI Total Phosphorus = \$1.93/ kg+CPI Total Dissolved Solids = \$0.09/ kg+CPI Sulphate (\$0.4) = \$0.20/ kg+CPI Other substances not present in domestic sewage - the unit charging rate will be as per DPE- Water's recommend ed charging rates.	
Trade waste usage charge (per kL) for dischargers who have not installed or maintained prescribed pre-treatment equipment. When pre treatment equipment is not maintained the charge is calculated based on the average daily consumption for the non-compliant equipment.	N
Trade waste usage charge (per kL) with appropriate pre-treatment Liquid Trade Waste \$3.55	N
Licence to Place Waste Container on Public Footpath at Building Site Liquid Trade Waste \$123.50 R	N
Approval Fees – Transport Waste Over or Under Public Place – Per annum Liquid Trade Waste \$446.95 R	N

Liquid Trade Waste (LTW) [continued]

Sewer Connection

On-site Sewer Location	Sewer Fees	\$227.00	U	N
Sewer Connection Application	Sewer Fees	\$343.00	U	N
Sewer Connection Application (property not charged sewer access charge prior to 28/06/05 – Grafton Junction Hill Coutts Crossing)	Sewer Fees	\$8,468. Calculated as connection fee plus capital component equivalent to 1ET. Min. Fee excl. GST: \$8,468.00	U	N
Sewer Connection Application (property not charged sewer access or sewer investigation charge prior to 28/06/05 – Maclean, Townsend, Ilarwill, Lawrence, Iluka, Yamba)	Sewer Fees	\$14,868 Calculated as connection fee plus capital component equivalent to 1ET Min. Fee excl. GST: \$14,868.00	U	N
Supply & Installation of pressure sewer unit & house service line in developments approved for use of these systems – per single pump unit	Sewer Fees	\$18,215.00	R	N
Installation of Pressure Sewer Electrical Control Panel & installation and commissioning of pump core for pressure sewer units installed by developer	Sewer Fees	\$4,194.00	R	N

		Year 25/26			
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing	GST	
· teams	Satisgoty	Amount	Code		
		(incl. GST)			

Sewer Junction

Specified charge for cutting in a sewer junction (circumstances excluded below)	Sewer Fees	By quotation	U	N
		Min. Fee excl. GST: \$3,390.00		
Specified Charge for cutting in a sewer junction (excavation other than rock to <1.5m depth where access is available and no dewatering is required)	Sewer Fees	\$3,390.00	R	N

Water Connection Fees

25mm Fire Service	Water Connection Fees	\$2,886.00	R	N
32mm Fire Service	Water Connection Fees	\$4,041.00	R	N
40mm Fire Service	Water Connection Fees	\$4,835.00	R	N
50mm Fire Service	Water Connection Fees	\$9,533.00	R	N
Above 50mm Fire Service	Water Connection Fees	Tapping fee at cost (by quotation)	R	N
20mm Service – for properties charged an availability charge prior to 28th June 2005 or new lots created by subdivision	Water Connection Fees	\$1,830.00	R	N
20mm service – for properties not charged an availability charge prior to 28th June 2005 (including properties which have been subsequently deconsolidated for ratings purposes) or for an additional connection (less any capital contributions paid)	Water Connection Fees	\$7,770 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$7,770.00	R	N
25mm service – for properties charged an availability charge prior to 28th June 2005 or upgrading existing 20mm service (less any capital contributions paid)	Water Connection Fees	\$10,014 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$10,014.00	R	N
25mm service – for properties not charged an availability charge prior to 28th June 2005 or for an additional connection (less any capital contributions paid)	Water Connection Fees	\$15,954 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$15,954.00	R	N

		Year 25/26			
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing	GST	
	Januagory	Amount	Code	00.	
		(incl. GST)			

Water Connection Fees [continued]

32mm service for properties charged an availability charge prior to 28th June 2005 or upgrading existing 20mm service (less any capital contributions paid)	Water Connection Fees	\$17,703 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$17,703.00	R	N
32mm service – for properties not charged an availability charge prior to 28th June 2005 or for an additional connection (less any capital contributions paid)	Water Connection Fees	\$23,643 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$23,643.00	R	N
40mm service – for properties charged an availability charge prior to 28th June 2005 or upgrading existing 20mm service (less any capital contributions paid)	Water Connection Fees	\$26,813 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$26,813.00	R	N
40mm service – for properties not charged an availability charge prior to 28th June 2005 or for an additional connection (less any capital contributions paid)	Water Connection Fees	\$32,753 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$32,753.00	R	N
50mm service – for properties charged an availability charge prior to 28th June 2005 or upgrading existing 20mm service (less any capital contributions paid)	Water Connection Fees	\$77,843 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$77,843.00	R	N
50mm service – for properties not charged an availability charge prior to 28th June 2005 or for an additional connection (less any capital contributions paid)	Water Connection Fees	\$83,783 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$83,783.00	R	N
Above 50mm service – for properties charged an availability charge prior to 28th June 2005 or upgrading existing 20mm service (less any capital contributions paid)	Water Connection Fees	Tapping fee at cost plus capital component as calculated (less 1 ET credit)	R	N

		Year 25/26			
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST	Г	
		Amount	Code		
		(incl. GST)			

Water Connection Fees [continued]

Above 50mm Service – for properties not charged an availability charge prior to 28th June 2005 or for an additional connection (less any capital contributions paid)	Water Connection Fees	Tapping fee at cost plus	R	N
		capital		
		component		
		as		
		calculated		

Water Supply Fees

200 20 MP 3				
Annual water carter licence fee – per truck (including standpipe)	Other Water Charges	\$370.00	U	N
Annual water carter licence fee – per truck (no standpipe provided)	Other Water Charges	\$152.00	U	N
Backflow inspection and maintenance report books	Other Water Charges	\$42.00	R	N
Installation of lockable water meter cock on existing water meter	Other Water Charges	\$295.00	U	N
Meter Repair (including meter replacement) – normal working hours	Other Water Charges	\$601.00	U	N
Meter Repair (including meter replacement) – outside normal working hours	Other Water Charges	\$697.00	U	N
On-Site water location	Other Water Charges	\$227.00	U	N
Reconnection Fee (same day) – notification by 12:00pm	Other Water Charges	\$932.00	U	N
Reconnection Fee (same day) – notification after 12:00pm	Other Water Charges	\$1,343.00	U	N
Installation of water restrictor for non-payment of water charges	Other Water Charges	\$227.00	U	N
Reconnection Fee (within 3 working days) – notification by 12:00pm	Other Water Charges	\$232.00	U	N
Riser repair (not including meter replacement) – normal working hours	Other Water Charges	\$429.00	U	N
Riser repair (not including meter replacement) – outside normal working hours	Other Water Charges	\$526.00	U	N
Standpipe hire bond fee (GST Exempt)	Other Water Charges	\$2,484.00	U	N
Late submission of standpipe reading	Other Water Charges	\$144.00	U	N
Sundry Water Sales – per kilolitre (kL)	Other Water Charges	\$5.49	U	N
Water Filling Station - Supply of Water (per kilolitre)	Other Water Charges	\$7.92	U	N
Water and/or sewer reticulation location plan printed copy (emailed copy is free)	Other Water Charges	\$55.00	U	N
Water Meter Reading Certificate	Other Water Charges	\$153.00	U	N
Water Meter Relocation Fee (20mm meter) – larger size meters as per quotation	Other Water Charges	\$1,830.00	U	N
Water Meter Testing Fee	Other Water Charges	\$152.00	U	N

		Year 25/26		
Name	Category	Fee	Pricing GST	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Amount	Code	
		(incl. GST)		

Water Supply Fees [continued]

Water Pressure/Flow Testing	Other Water Charges	\$398.00	U	N
Water Service Disconnection Fee for meters up to 50mm size (excluding mechanical excavation, traffic control, pavement/footpath/driveway restoration) – if mechanical excavation, traffic control, pavement/footpath/driveway restoration is	Other Water Charges	\$348.00	U	N
required and for meters >50mm then disconnection will be undertaken at cost				

